ENGLISH

۲



۲

()

OWNER'S MANUAL

i30

Thank you for purchasing this Car Navigation system.

(�)

This owner's manual explains how to use the Hyundai Vehicle's Navigation system. Before using the product, read the contents of this owner's manual carefully and use this product safely.

- The screens shown in this manual may differ from the actual screens of the product.
- The design and specification of this product may change without prior notification for product improvement.
- When transferring the vehicle to another individual, include this owner's manual so that the next driver can continue its use.



All Map Database cannot be copied without permission.

Important Notice: This is protected by U.S. copyright laws. All rights not expressly granted are reserved.

or Life You may not otherwise reproduce, modify, and distribute the content without Hyundai MnSoft, INC.'s prior written consent.

2

Precautions for safety

Safety notes



l

The lightning flash with the arrowhead symbol within an equilateral triangle is intended to alert the user about the presence of uninsulated dangerous voltage within the product's enclosure that may be of sufficient magnitude to constitute a risk of electric shock.

The exclamation point within an equilateral triangle is intended to alert the user to the presence of important operating and maintenance (servicing) instructions in the literature accompanying the appliance.

Ð

Always operate the vehicle in a safe manner. Do not be distracted by the vehicle while driving and always be fully aware of all driving conditions. Do not change settings or any functions. Pull over in a safe and legal manner before attempting such operations.

(�)

To promote safety, certain functions are disabled unless the parking brake is on.



To reduce the risk of electric shock, do not remove the cover or back of this product. There are no user-serviceable parts inside. Refer servicing to qualified service personnel.



To reduce the risk of fire or electric shock, do not expose this product to dripping or splashing water, rain, or moisture.



When driving your vehicle, be sure to keep the volume of the unit low enough to allow you to hear sounds coming from the outside.



Do not drop it and avoid heavy impacts at anytime.



The driver should not watch the monitor while driving. If the driver watches the monitor while driving, it may lead to carelessness and cause an accident.

Precautions for safety

WARNING:

- Don't use a cellular phone when you are driving. You must stop at a safe place to use a cellular phone.
- The use of the navigation radio by no means relieves the driver of his/her responsibilities. The highway code must always be observed. Always observe the current traffic situation.
- The applicable traffic regulations and the prevailing traffic situation always take precedence over the instructions issued by the navigation system if they contradict one another.
- For traffic safety reasons, use the navigation system menus only before starting a journey or when the vehicle is stationary.
- In certain areas, one-way streets, turn-off, and entry prohibitions (e.g. pedestrian zones), the navigation system will give a warning. Pay particular attention to these kind of cases.

 The navigation system does not take the relative safety of the suggested routes into consideration.

()

Road blocks, building sites, height or weight restrictions, traffic or weather conditions or other influences which affect the route safety or travel time are not taken into consideration for the suggested routes. Use your own discretion in order to decide on the suitability of the suggested routes.

- The current legal road traffic speed limit always takes priority over the values saved on the data. It is impossible to provide an assurance that the speed values of the navigation system will always match those of the current traffic regulations in every situation.
- Do not rely exclusively on the navigation system when attempting to locate an emergency service (hospital, fire service etc.). It cannot be guaranteed that all available emergency services in your vicinity are saved in the database. Use your own discretion and abilities to secure help in such situations.

4

۲

CAUTION:

- Do not keep the navigation system running with the engine stopped. Doing so may discharge the vehicle battery. When you use the navigation system, always keep the engine running.
- Do not disassemble or modify this system. If you do, it may result in accidents, fire, or electrical shock.
- Some states/provinces may have laws limiting the use of video screens while driving. Use the system only where it is legal to do so.

Precautions for safety

Imprint:

The navigation system is provided by

Hyundai Motor Europe GmbH Kaiserleipromenade 5 63067 Offenbach, Germany Tel.: +49 (0) 69 271472100 Homepage: www.hyundai.com/eu Register Court: Offenbach Register number: HRB 42351 Represented by: Hyung Cheong Kim (CEO) VAT ID: DE 812 979 250 The navigation system allows you to receive additional information on traffic situation, speed cameras, points of interest (POI) and the weather via online navigation services of provided by

()

TomTom International B.V. De Ruijterkade 154 NL-1011 AC Amsterdam Tel.: +31 (0) 207575000 Fax: +31 (0) 208501099 E-Mail: tomtom.pr@tomtom.com Chamber of Commerce of the Netherlands: No. 34076599 Represented by: TomTom N.V. (Director), NL-1011 AC Amsterdam, the latter represented by Harold Goddijn (CEO) VAT ID: NL 800765679B01 (hereinafter: TomTom LIVE Services) when you connect the navigation system with the internet via a web-enabled mobile device (e.g. smartphone or tablet). TomTom International B.V. is responsible for the data processing within the scope of the TomTom LIVE Services subject to the relevant terms and conditions of TomTom. You can find further details under https:// www.tomtom.com/en_gb/privacy/.

۲

Table of contents

Precautions for safety Safety notes	3 . 3
Table of contents	6
General information	9
About USB	
Music file Information	.10
Image file Information	.10
Using iPod Devices	.10
Precautions upon using iPod	
Supported iPod devices	
Cautions upon using SD Cards	
Ejecting and Inserting SD Cards	
Usage of SD Cards	10

Name of each component

Head unit	11
Steering wheel remote control	13

Basic operation	14
Starting the system for the first time	14
Turning the system on	14
Turning the system off	14
AV Off	14
AV On	
Adjusting the volume	14
Resetting the system	15

[Home] screen1	15
Configuration for Home screen	
Basic operation for [Home] screen1	
Editing the [All menus]1	
Adding or deleting your favourite menu	
items to [My Menu]1	

Radio operation

•	
Listening to AM radio	18
Opening the station list sorted in nu	meri-
cal order	
Auto search	
Saving AM favourites	
Listening to DAB(option)/FM	
Opening the station list	
Saving DAB(option)/FM favourites	
Programme guide – DAB only	
SLS (Slide Show) – DAB only	
Scan	
ΤΑ	
Sound settings	

USB Operation

11

Playing USB music	
Pause	22
Skip	22
Search	22
Seek	22
Coverflow	22
Delete current file	23

List	23
Scan	24
Repeat	24
Shuffle	24
Sound settings	24
Viewing USB image	
Switching to menu screen or full scre	
Skip	25
Zoom in/out	25
Rotating image	25
List	25
Info	26
Display settings	26
Slideshow	

iPod Operation

18

22

Playing iPod	27
Pause	27
Skip	
Search	
Seek	27
List	
Repeat	
Shuffle	27
Sound settings	27

27

Auxiliary device operation 28

6

Table of contents

Bluetooth audio	29
Playing Bluetooth audio	
Starting the Bluetooth audio	29
Pause	29
Skip	29
Connection settings	29
Sound settings	

Getting started with navigation 30

Precautions for safe driving	30
What is GNSS?	30
About satellite signals	30
Acquiring satellite signals	
Operating Navigation Screen	
Map screen	
Zoom In / Zoom Out	32
Map scale	32
Navigation volume	
Scrolling map	
Making a call to POI	
Guidance to previous destinations	
Quick menu	
Navigation menu	
	54

()

Searching for destination	35
Address Search	35
POI (Points of interest)	35
Searching for POI by [Along route],	
[Near current position], or	
[Near destination]	36

Searching for POI by [Near scroll mark]36
Searching for POI by [Name] or [Nea	ſ
city centre]	36
Hyundai service	37
Near current position	
Name	
Coordinates	37
Previous destinations	
Address book	38
Adding the position to address book	
Exporting address book to USB	39
Importing address book from USB	39
Editing address book	
Deleting address book	40
Load tour	40
Searching for tour	40
Deleting the tour	40
My POI	41
Importing the PUI data	41
Finding a destination by My POI	
Deleting POI data (or group)	
Changing POI data (or group) name	42
Home, Office, Favourites	42
Registering Home, Office or Favourite Finding your Home, Office, or Favouri	542
place	
אומרה ייזיינייניינייניינייניינייניינייניינייני	42
	45
Using the route menu	43
Stop guidance/ Resume guidance	
Route option	43
Plan tour	43

۲

Adding tourpoints	.43
Saving the plan tour to the [Load tour]	
menu	.44
Reordering plan tour	
Deleting plan tour	.44
Viewing map information	
Route scan	.44
Route information	.44
Overview	.45
Avoid street	.45
Detour	.45

Bluetooth® Wireless Technology 55

A

Before Using the Bluetooth Handsfree	.55
What is Bluetooth Wireless Technology?	55
Precautions for Safe Driving	
Cautions upon Connecting Bluetooth	
Phone	55
Pairing and connecting the unit and a	
Bluetooth phone	.55
When no phones have been paired	55
When a phone is already paired	56
When pairing additional device	56
Disconnecting the connected phone	57
Deleting Bluetooth Devices	57
Making a call by entering phone number .	.57
Making a call by redialling	.57
Answering/Rejecting a call	
Switching call to the mobile phone	
Ending a call	
Using the menu during a phone call	

7

Table of contents

Connected Services

۲

Before using Connected Services	.6
What is Connected Services?	.62
Connecting phone for using Connected	
Services	.62
Features	.63
Traffic	.63
Live POI (Points of interest)	.6
Weather	.64
Speed Camera Alerts	.65
Connected Services availability by Country	

62

Settings	68
[Settings] menu overview	.68
Navigation	
General	
Display	69
Guidance	
My data	
Sound	
Display	
Bluetooth	.71
Bluetooth connections	
Auto connection priority	72
System Bluetooth info	
Vehicle name	
Passkey	72
Default	
Phone projection	
Custom button	
Date/Time	
Wi-Fi	
Language	
Keyboard	
Screensaver	
User Settings	.75
System info	
Version info	75
Update	76
Default	
About Rear Camera	.77

 \bigcirc

Before thinking there is a prod defect	duct 78
Troubleshooting	80
Trademarks and Licenses Bluetooth® Wireless Technology iPod® Open Source Software Notice Informat	82
Specification	83

General information

About USB

- Heed caution to static electricity when connecting/disconnecting external USB devices.
- Encoded MP3 Players will not be recognised when connected as an external device.
- When connecting an external USB device, the device may not properly recognise the USB is in some states.
- USB devices formatted as FAT 16/32, exFAT or NTFS are supported.
 - Read: FAT 16/32, exFAT, NTFS
 - Write: FAT 16/32 (It may be limited on using POI export function.)
- Some USB devices may not be supported due to compatibility issues.
- Avoid contact between the USB connector with bodily parts/foreign objects.

• Repeated connecting/disconnecting of USB devices within short periods of time may result in product malfunction.

()

- The amount of time required to recognise the external USB device may differ depending on the type, size, or file formats stored on the USB. Such differences in required time are not indications of malfunction.
- The device may not recognise the USB device if separately purchased USB hubs and extension cables are being used. Connect the USB directly with the multimedia terminal of the vehicle.
- When application programmes are installed to specific USB, files may not properly play.
- The device may not operate normally if MP3 Players, cellular phones, digital cameras, or other electronic devices (USB devices not recognised as portable disk drives) are connected with the device.

9

- Charging through the USB may not work for some mobile devices.
- The device may not support normal operation when using a USB memory type besides Metal Cover Type USB Memory.
- The device may not support normal operation when using formats such as HDD Type, CF, or SD Memory.
- The device will not support files locked by DRM (Digital Rights Management).
- USB memory sticks used by connecting an Adaptor (SD Type or CF Type) may not be properly recognised.

General information

Music file Information

• Sampling frequency:

- 32, 44.1, 48 kHz (MP3, WMA, OGG, WAV)
- 1 Hz 48 kHz (FLAC)
- Bit rate:
- 32 ~ 320 kbps (MP3, WMA, OGG, FLAC)
- 8 bit/16 bit (WAV)
- Version: Any version
- Playable file format: ".mp3"/ ".wma"/ ".ogg"/ ".flac"/ ".wav"

Image file Information

- Playable file format: ".bmp", ".jpg", ".gif", ".png" (Max size10 MB, Max resolution 7360 X 4912)
- It may not properly work depending on the storage type.

Using iPod Devices

Precautions upon using iPod

 $i Pod^{\ensuremath{\circledast}}$ is a registered trademark of Apple Inc.

- Some iPods with unsupported communication protocols may not properly operate with the system.
- If the iPod malfunctions due to an iPod device defect, reset the iPod and try again. (To learn more, refer to your iPod manual.)

• During ACC ON state, connecting the iPod through the iPod cable (The cable that is supplied when purchasing iPod/iPhone product.) will charge the iPod through the system. (However, iPad is not charged.)

()

- The use of genuine iPod cables supplied by Apple is recommended. (The use of other products may result in noise or abnormal operation.)
- Within iPhones, streaming audio and iPod control may occasionally conflict. If problems persist, remove the iPhone and connect again.
- Use iPod with complete synchronisation to iTunes. Unauthorised song addition may cause abnormal operation.
- If iPod and Bluetooth are connected simultaneously with the same iPhone, you cannot use Bluetooth audio function.
- If iPod touch or iPhone is used, iOS5.0 or a later version is recommended.

Supported iPod devices

iPhone6, iPhone6 Plus, iPhone6s, iPhone6s Plus iPhone5C, iPhone5S, iPhone5 iPhone4S, iPhone4 iPhone3GS, iPhone3G, iPhone iPod Touch (1st through~ 5th generation) iPod Nano (1st through~ 7th generation) iPod Classic (1st through~ 6th generation) iPad WiFi (1st through~ 4th generation) iPad Air WiFi (1st ~2nd generation) iPad Mini (1st ~2nd generation)

Cautions upon using SD Cards

Ejecting and Inserting SD Cards

- Ejecting and inserting SD cards while the system is operating may result in SD Card or System errors. To eject or insert the SD card, first turn off the system and the vehicle should be off status.
- Eject/insert SD cards only to update the map with a new version.
- When an SD Card with the new version of update software is installed, then the system will reboot automatically.

Usage of SD Cards

- The SD Card is formatted to include only Map and new Navi S/W.
- The SD Card cannot be used to save and play Music.
- Do not add, delete, or format files within the SD Card.

10

Name of each component

Head unit



()

1. RADIO button

Converts to the last played radio mode (DAB(option)/FM, AM).

2. MEDIA button

If the playable media source is one, it moves to the corresponding screen. If the playable media sources are more than two, it moves to the [Media] screen you can select a media source. ([USB Music]/ [USB Image]/ [iPod]/ [Apple CarPlay]/ [AUX]/ [Bluetooth Audio]/ [Android Auto])

3. ∨ SEEK / TRACK ∧ button

- When it is pressed shortly (less than 0.8 sec.)

- AM mode: plays previous/next available frequency.
- DAB(option)/FM mode: plays previous/next available station existing within [List] menu. (If there is no or one station in [List] menu, the "Auto tuning" function is executed.)
- MEDIA mode: plays previous/next file.
- When it is pressed and held (0.8 sec. or longer)
- AM mode: plays previous/next available frequency.
- DAB(option)/FM mode: plays previous/next available station existing within [List] menu.
- MEDIA mode (except for Bluetooth, AUX and Android Auto): rewinds or fast forwards the file.

11

۲

4. Reset hole

Press with thin object to reset the unit when it does not operate normally.

5. • () button

– Power on

Press this button in system OFF status.

– Power off

Press and hold this button in power ON status.

• Volume control knob (🚄)

Turn counter clockwise or clockwise to control volume.

• AV on/off

Press this button to turn AV on or off in power on status.

Name of each component



()

6. MAP button

- Press to display the map screen of the current location.
- Press to repeat the voice guidance on the map screen. (Voice guidance for road names and numbers is not supported in some countries.)

7. NAV

Press to move to the navigation menu screen.

8. 🗘 button

Press to go to the [Settings] menu.

9. Custom button (★)

Press to go to the [Custom button settings] menu. After setting, press to using desired function.

10. ----- button

- AM mode: turn left/right to tune manually.
- DAB(option)/FM mode: turn left/right to search for a desired station and then press it.
- MEDIA mode (except for Bluetooth, AUX, Apple CarPlay and Android Auto): turn left/right to search for the desired file and press it.

- Navigation mode: turn to the left/right to change the map scale on the map screen.

11. Cover for protecting SD card (SD card insert slot)

Insert the SD card into the slot.

12

Name of each component

Steering wheel remote control



()

1. 🗘 button

- Each time this button is pressed, the Radio or Media mode is changed. You can select the modes to toggle in settings.
- If the media is not connected, it is changed in the order DAB(option)/FM → AM → DAB(option)/FM.

2. 📌 button

Press to switch to voice recognition mode when the phone supporting Android Auto/Apple CarPlay function is connected. To cancel it, press the button again.

3. • Volume (■ +/■ –) button

Increases or decreases the volume level.

• 🛒 button

Press to mute the sound. (It will be paused in some media modes.)

4. Λ/V button

- When it is pressed shortly (less than 0.8 sec.)
- Radio (DAB(option)/FM, AM) mode: plays previous/next favourites.
- MEDIA mode: plays previous/next file.
- When it is pressed and held (0.8 sec. or longer)
- AM mode: plays previous/next available frequency.
- DAB(option)/FM mode: plays previous/ next favourites.

 MEDIA mode (except for Bluetooth, AUX and Android Auto): rewinds or fast forwards the file.

5. 🌈 button

Press to operate Bluetooth Hands-Free function.

- Press to accept a call.
- Press to make a call from last calls.
- Press and hold for redialling.

6. 👝 button

- Press to end the phone call during a call.
- Press to reject the call in the incoming call screen.

13

Starting the system for the first time

1. Press the engine start button or set the ignition key to On or ACC.

Once the system is turned on, the booting process will start and the safety warning page is displayed.



2. Press [Confirm].

If you want to change the system language, press [Language]. For more details, refer to "Language" on page 74.

Notes

- You cannot operate the system while it is booting up. It may take some time for all of features to be ready.
- The safety warning page is displayed every time the ignition is turned on. The displayed

warnings are related to safety, please closely read and comply with the safety warnings.

()

• If there is no operation for 10 seconds in the safety warning screen the system automatically switches to the last played mode.

Turning the system on

Press "()" on the head unit in system OFF status.

Note

Pay attention to the volume setting when turning the system on. A sudden output of extreme volume upon turning the system on could lead to hearing impairment. Adjust the volume to a suitable levels before turning off the system or set the startup volume in sound [Settings] menu.

Turning the system off

Press and hold " \bigcirc " on the head unit in system ON status.

AV Off

Press "()" on the head unit to turn AV off in power on status.

AV On

Press " \bigcirc " on the head unit to turn AV on in AV off status.

Adjusting the volume

Turn the volume control knob () on the head unit to the left/right.

Mode	Description
Radio or media	During the radio or media playback, turn it to the left/right.
Bluetooth call	During the bluetooth call, turn it to the left/right.
Bluetooth bell	During incoming call, turn it to the left/right.

Note

When you turn the system off, the current volume level is automatically memorised. Whenever you turn the system on, it operates at the memorised volume level if you do not set the startup volume in sound [Settings] menu.

Resetting the system

This feature is used to reset the system in the occurrence of an unforeseen error or problem. Press "RESET" button. (The use of a clip or pin is recommended when resetting the system.)



[Home] screen

Configuration for Home screen



- 1. Navigation widget
 - Provides a brief view of the navigation map and the route screen.

(�)

• Press the area on the widget to move to the navigation screen.

2. AV widget

- Shows brief information on the radio or media currently playing.
- Press the area to move to the mode for what you are listening to.

3. All menus

Press [All menus] to move to all of the items of the system menu.

- [Radio]: Converts to the last played radio mode.
- [Media]: Converts to the last played media mode.
- [Image]: Converts to the last played image mode.
- [AUX]: Runs the AUX mode.
- [Current position]: Displays the map screen of the current position.
- [Navigation]: Moves to the navigation menu.

- [Phone]: Operates Bluetooth Hands-Free function.
- [Android Auto]: Runs [Android Auto] function.
- [Apple CarPlay]: Runs [Apple CarPlay] function.
- [Quick guide]: Moves to the quick guide menu. ([Using the touch screen], [Home], [Bluetooth], [Navigation], [Phone projection])
- [Information]: Moves to the [Information] menu.
- [Settings]: Moves to the [Settings] menu.
- [My Menu]: Moves to the [My Menu] menu.

4. Information

Press to check the information about [Traffic], [Live POI] and [Weather].

5. My Menu

- You can add and save up eight menu items.
- You can add your favorite menu items to have quick and easy access.

Basic operation for [Home] screen

1. Press [] on the screen.

4)



2. Select a desired item and it moves to the corresponding screen.

Editing the [All menus]

1. Press [All menus] on the [Home] screen.

۲



2. Press [Edit] on the [All menus] screen.



3. Select the desired menu item from the list, then drag and drop it to a desired place.







Adding or deleting your favourite menu items to [My Menu]

1. Press [My Menu] on the [Home] screen.



2. Press [Edit] on the [My Menu] screen.

•



 Select menu items from the list on the right, then drag and drop them to a place on the left.

۲



- Up to 8 menu items can be added to [My Menu].
- If you select the menu item added to [My Menu], it moves to the corresponding screen.

 If you drag a menu item on the left and drop to the right, it will be deleted from [My Menu].







Listening to AM radio

- 1. Press "RADIO" on the head unit.
- 2. Press [AM] on the screen.

The AM screen of the most recent listened station is displayed.



Note

Each time the "RADIO" button on the head unit is pressed, the mode is changed in the order AM \rightarrow DAB(option)/FM \rightarrow AM.

3. Auto tuning:

Press [V SEEK / TRACK \wedge] on the head unit.

- Plays previous/next available station.

Manual tuning:

Turn "------" (counter)clockwise

- The frequency moves up and down accordingly.

Favourites tuning:

Press [Favourites]. Press the favourites numbers of the desired broadcast station.

()

Opening the station list sorted in numerical order

You can see station list with superior reception.

- 1. Press [AM] on the screen.
- 2. Press [List].



Auto search

This function lets you automatically search the broadcast stations with superior reception.

- 1. Select the AM band.
- 2. Press [List].



3. Press [🗘].

Note

If you want to save the stations to [Favourites] menu, press [①] and then press the desired favourites number.

Saving AM favourites

It manually saves the listening frequency to desired favourites list.

- 1. Select the AM band.
- 2. Select the frequency to save.
- 3. Press [Favourites].

4. Press the desired favourites number. If you want to overwrite an existing favourites, press and hold the respective favourites number.

1	♠ 04:59			
É	📅 Favourites 🛛 🏧 603 kHz			Ð
1	1224 kHz		Press and hold	
з	1422 kHz		Press and hold	
5	1530 kHz		Press and hold	
7	603 kHz	8	Press and hold	
9	Press and hold		Press and hold	

Listening to DAB(option)/FM

- 1. Press "RADIO" on the head unit.
- 2. Press [DAB/FM] or [FM] on the screen. The DAB(option)/FM screen of the most recent listened station is displayed.



Note

Each time the "RADIO" button on the head unit is pressed, the mode is changed in the order DAB(option)/FM \rightarrow AM \rightarrow DAB(option)/FM.

()

- Auto tuning (When there are no or one station in [List] menu):
 - Press [∨ SEEK / TRACK ∧] on the head unit.
 - Plays previous/next available station.

List tuning (When there are two or more stations in [List] menu):

- Press [∨ SEEK / TRACK ∧] on the head unit.
- Plays previous/next available station existing within [List] menu.

Manual tuning:

 On the FM mode, press [Menu] > [Manual tune FM].



- Drag the station bar to the left/right to find the radio station that you want.
- Press [I◄◄/►►].
- Turn " " to the left/right and then press it when the desired station is displayed in a highlighted colour.

Favourites:

- Press [Favourites]. Press the favourites numbers of the desired broadcast station.
- Press [V/A] on the steering wheel remote control.

Note

- FM broadcasts are transmitted at high frequencies and do not bend to follow the earth's surface. Because of this, FM broadcasts generally begin to fade at short distances from the station. Also, FM signals are easily affected by buildings, mountains, or other obstructions. These can result in undesirable listening conditions and show wrong information (ex. RDS PS NAME, etc), which might lead you to believe a problem exists with your radio. The following conditions are normal and do not indicate radio trouble.
- When the Signal is weak, FM Noise is generated and DAB sound is muted.

19

Opening the station list

You can see station list with superior reception.

- 1. Press [DAB/FM] or [FM] on the screen.
- 2. Press [List].

n 📼	04	1:59		m	• ®)• *Ta
🛅 FM list	FM 87.70 MHz	Pro	og. type	•	Ð
► FM 87	7.70 MHz		None		÷

- If you want to save the stations to [Favourites] menu, press [①] and then press the desired favourites number.
- Press [Station] or [Programme type] to arrange the list in station or programme type order.

Saving DAB(option)/FM favourites

It saves the listening station to desired favourites list.

()

- 1. Press [DAB/FM] or [FM] on the screen.
- 2. Select the desired station.
- 3. Press [Favourites].
- Press the desired favourites number. If you want to overwrite an existing favourites, press and hold the respective favourites number.

1	1	04	:59	3	
Ē	Favourites	f 87.50 M	۱Hz		Û
1	1224 kHz			Press and hold	Ð
з	1422 kHz			Press and hold	ŧ
5	1530 kHz			Press and hold	Ð
7	603 kHz			Press and hold	\oplus
9	87.50 MHz	_	10	Press and hold	\oplus

Programme guide - DAB only

You can view the programme information and the broadcasting station schedule provided by DAB.

- 1. Press [DAB/FM] on the screen.
- 2. Press [Menu] > [Programme guide].



- **1** Broadcast station name: Displays the broadcast station name.
- **2 [_**]: Moves to the previous screen.
- **3** Programme name: Displays the programme title.
- **4** Programme time: Displays the programme time and duration.

20

SLS (Slide Show) – DAB only

You can view the slide show image information when image information is available from the broadcasting station on the DAB mode.

1. Press [DAB/FM] on the screen.



2. Press [[]].

Note

The [[]] icon may not be displayed if there is no information being transmitted by the broadcasting station.

Scan

This function scans all stations and plays only stations with good signal strength for 5 seconds each.

()

Press [► Scan].

Press [■ Stop] to stop the scan function.

TA

TA function allows the system to switch to traffic announcement (TA) from the current source.

Traffic programmes and announcements can be automatically received by using TA features.

- 1. Activate the TA feature by pressing [TA].
- If TA is received from the broadcasting station, a popup message will appear and TA broadcasting is received.



- Press [TA Off] to turn the TA broadcasting off.
- Press [Cancel] to close the TA popup message.

Sound settings

- 1. Press [Menu] > [Sound settings].
- 2. For details refer to page 70 ("Sound").



Playing USB music

You can play music files stored in a USB memory device.

Connect a USB device to the USB port and playback starts automatically.



Note

To play USB music while a different source is playing, press [MEDIA] > [USB music].

Pause

You can pause the playing file. Press [**II**] during playback. Press [▶] to play it again.

Skip

You can play the previous or next file.

۲

Position	Description
Screen	 Press [I Pressing [I after 3 seconds of playback time plays the current file from the beginning.
Head unit	 Press [V SEEK / TRACK A]. Pressing [V SEEK] after 3 seconds of playback time plays the current file from the beginning.

Search

You can fast rewind/forward to a specific point of a file.

Position	Description
Screen	Press and hold [I
Head unit	Press and hold [\lor SEEK / TRACK \land] and then release at the point you want.

Seek

You can play the file directly by searching for the desired file.

- 1. Turn " *** * * *** " to search for a desired file.
- 2. If the desired file is displayed, press the "------" to play the file.

Coverflow

You can play the desired album by searching for the coverflow in USB.

1. Press [Menu] > [Coverflow].



 Press the desired album and it moves to album list. Select the desired file from the list to play.

Delete current file

You can delete the currently playing file in USB. 1. Press [Menu] > [Delete current file].



2. Press [Yes].

List

You can play the desired file by searching in the file list of the USB Menu.

۲

1. Press [List].

A	07:41	1.78 1(8) (IIII
🗏 List		Menu 🕤
File	t Music	
Artist	I File 03.mp3	
Song	File 04.mp3	
Album	File 05.mp3	
Recently added	File 06.mp3	

2. Press the desired file after searching for a category.

The category can be sorted by [File], [Artist], [Song], [Album] or [Recently added].

Note

Press [] to move to upper folder.

Using the list menu

1. Press [Menu] in list screen.

A	04:59		3	III) %) #Ta	
🗏 List			Mer	nu 🕤	
File			Show current tra	ack	
Artist		⊿lf		# A	
Song	т	🞜 Technicolor	Dreams	D G J	
Album		The Whistler's Song			
Recently added		🎜 Too Much Lo	ve Will Kill You	P S V	

2. Press [Show current track].

The screen moves to the file list currently playing.



Scan

This function plays the first 10 seconds of each song in the media directory as a preview.

1. Press [📿].



- - [CCC]: Plays the first 10 seconds of each song.
 - [[[]]: Plays the first 10 seconds of each song within the current folder.
 - []: Plays all files sequentially.
 - [**[[]**]: Plays the first 10 seconds of each song within the [Artist], [Song], [Album] or [Recently added].

Repeat

This function provides the possibility to play a set of files repeatedly.

۲

1. Press [😅].



- Select the desired mode by pressing
 [□] repeatedly.
 - [🚍]: Plays all files sequentially.
 - []: Repeats all files within the current folder.
 - [[]: Repeats the current file, only.
 - []: Plays the files sequentially within the [Artist], [Song], [Album] or [Recently added].

Shuffle

Playing files in random order.

1. Press [🔀].



- 2. Select the desired mode by pressing [23] repeatedly.
 - [🔀]: Plays all files randomly.
 - [[]]: Plays all files within current folder randomly.
 - []: Plays all files sequentially.
 - [[]]: Plays the files sequentially within the [Artist], [Song], [Album] or [Recently added].
 - [[]]: Plays all files randomly within the [Artist], [Song], [Album] or [Recently added].

Sound settings

- 1. Press [Menu] > [Sound settings].
- 2. For details refer to page 70 ("Sound").

24

Viewing USB image

You can view image files saved in a USB memory device.

- 1. Connect a USB device to the USB port.
- 2. Press [MEDIA] > [USB Image].

Note

If you want to remove the USB, remove the USB after selecting any other function.

Switching to menu screen or full screen

Press the screen repeatedly.

(If there is no operation for 10 seconds on menu screen mode, it switches to full screen mode.)

Skip

You can view the previous or next image by sliding to the left/right.

(If there is an unsupported image file, the image is changed automatically every 5 seconds until the normal image is displayed.)

Zoom in/out

You can enlarge or reduce the image.

Press [+-/--] in menu screen or double-tap the screen quickly.

Rotating image

You can rotate the image in a clockwise direction. Press [Rotate] in menu screen repeatedly.

()

List

You can search for a desired image using the images list.

Viewing the desired image by searching in the images list

1. Press [List].

A		04:59			
E	List			Menu	Û
t	РНОТО				
	DSC00871.JPG	-	-		
	■ DSC00872 (911x48	30).jpg			
	DSC00872.JPG				
	IMG_4897.JPG				

- 2. Press the desired image.
- Note

Press [] to move to upper folder.

Using the list menu

1. Press [Menu] in list screen.



- 2. Select the desired item.
 - [Now playing]: Moves to the file list screen currently playing.
 - [Thumbnail view]: Previews the list images.
 - [List view]: Moves to the list screen.



Info

•

This menu shows the file name, image size and file type of the current image. Press [Info].



Display settings

- 1. Press [Menu] > [Display settings].
- 2. For details refer to page 71 ("Display").

Slideshow

You can set the slideshow interval. The slideshow is played according to the time interval.

۲

1. Press [Slideshow].



2. Select the slideshow interval. The slideshow is played.

Notes

- Press the screen once to stop the slideshow.
- Slideshow is not available while driving.
 (Because of traffic regulations, slideshow is only available when your vehicle is parked.)



iPod Operation

Playing iPod

- 1. Use iPod exclusive cable to connect iPod to USB connector.
- 2. Press [MEDIA].

To play iPod while a different source is playing, press [MEDIA] > [iPod].

Pause

You can pause the playing file. For details refer to page 22 ("Pause").

Skip

You can play the previous or next file. For details refer to page 22 ("Skip").

Search

You can fast rewind/forward to a specific point of a file. For details refer to page 22 ("Search").

Seek

You can play the file directly by searching for the desired file. For details refer to page 22 ("Seek").

List

You can play the desired file by searching in the files list in the iPod Menu.

1. Press [List].



()

 Press the desired file after searching for [Playlist], [Artist], [Album], [Song], or [Other].

Repeat

This function provides the possibility to play a set of files repeatedly.





- 2. Select the desired mode by pressing [
 - []: Plays all files sequentially.
 - []: Repeats the current file, only.

Shuffle

Playing files in random order:

1. Press [🔀].



- 2. Select the desired mode by pressing [2] repeatedly.
 - [🔀]: Plays all files randomly.
 - []: Plays all files sequentially.

Sound settings

- 1. Press [Menu] > [Sound settings].
- 2. For details refer to page 70 ("Sound").

Auxiliary device operation

Playing an AUX source

1. Connect an auxiliary device to the AUX terminal.



2. Play the auxiliary device.

Note

0

To play auxiliary device while a different source is playing, press [MEDIA] > [AUX].

Sound settings

- 1. Press [Menu] > [Sound settings].
- 2. For details refer to page 70 ("Sound").

 \bigcirc

Bluetooth audio

Playing Bluetooth audio

- Music stored in the mobile phone can be played in the car through Bluetooth audio streaming.
- Bluetooth audio can be played only when a Bluetooth phone or Bluetooth audio device has been connected. To play Bluetooth audio, connect the Bluetooth phone to the car system. For more information on connecting Bluetooth, please refer to the owner's manual [Pairing and connecting the unit and a Bluetooth phone] on page 55.
- If Bluetooth is disconnected while playing Bluetooth audio, the audio stream will be interrupted.
- The audio streaming function may not be supported in some mobile phones. Only one function can be used at a time, You can not use the Bluetooth hands-free and the Bluetooth audio function at the same time. For example, if you convert to the Bluetooth hands-free while playing Bluetooth audio, the music stream is paused.
- Playing music from the car is not possible when there are no music files saved in the mobile phone.

Starting the Bluetooth audio

1. Connect your Bluetooth device to the head unit.

()

2. Press [MEDIA].

The Bluetooth audio screen is displayed.



Note

To play bluetooth audio while a different source is playing, press [MEDIA] > [Bluetooth Audio].

Pause

Press [>/II] during playback. Press [>/II] to play it again.

Note

This feature may not be supported in some Bluetooth devices.

Skip

You can play the previous or next file. For details refer to page 22 ("Skip").

Note

This feature may not be supported in some Bluetooth devices.

Connection settings

- 1. Press [Menu] > [Connection settings].
- 2. For details refer to page 71 ("Bluetooth connections").

Sound settings

- 1. Press [Menu] > [Sound settings].
- 2. For details refer to page 70 ("Sound").

Precautions for safe driving

Please observe and comply with local traffic rules and regulations.

- The route displayed for destination guidance is a reference and the route guidance will take you to the vicinity of your destination. The highlighted route is not always the shortest distance, the least congested, and in some cases might, not be the fastest route.
- Road, name, POI and speed limit may not always been completely updated.
- The car position mark does not indicate your exact location. This system uses GNSS information, various sensors, and road map data to display the current position. However, errors in displaying your location may occur if the satellite is transmitting inaccurate signals or two or less satellite signals can be received. Errors that occur in such conditions cannot be corrected.
- The position of the vehicle within the navigation may differ from your actual location depending on various reasons, including the satellite transmission state, vehicle state (driving location and conditions), etc. Additionally, the car position mark may differ from the actual position if the map data is different from the actual road landscape, such as changes due to the construction of new roads. If such differences occur, driving for a short period of time will automatically correct the position of the vehicle through map matching or GNSS information.

()

 If SLIF (Speed Limit Information Function) is supported, the speed limit value may differ between cluster and navigation due to different speed unit settings (mp/h and kp/h). In some cases, it may display inaccurate speed limit.

What is GNSS?

The GNSS(Global Navigation Satellite System) is a satellite-based navigation system made up of a network of 32 satellites placed into orbit by the Global Positioning System (GPS) of U.S.A, GLONASS of RUSSIA, etc.

 $\mathsf{G}\mathsf{N}\mathsf{S}\mathsf{S}$ works in any weather conditions, anywhere in the world, 24 hours a day.

There are no subscription fees or setup charges to use GNSS.

About satellite signals

Your unit must acquire satellite signals to operate. If you are indoors, near tall buildings or trees, or in a parking garage, the unit cannot acquire satellite signals.

Acquiring satellite signals

Before the unit can determine your current position and navigate a route, you must do the following steps:

- 1. Go outside to an area free from tall obstructions.
- 2. Turn on the unit.

Acquiring satellite signals can take a few minutes.

Operating Navigation Screen

The navigation system displays various information on the screen.

Map screen



1. Clock display Displays current time.

2. [📊] button

Moves to home menu screen.

3. Map view button

Changes the map view perspective.

Press [💿], [🔊] or [👳].

- (heading up (2D)): Displays always the vehicle's direction as proceeding towards the top of the screen.

- [6] (Bird view (3D)): The map displays always the basic outline and details of the surrounding roads and general area.

()

 (north up (2D)): The map will always point north, regardless of the direction that the vehicle is moving.

4. [₩/₩] button

Adjusts the navigation volume. For details refer to page 32 ("Navigation volume").

- 5. Map scale display Displays the current map scale.
- 6. Route guidance lane

Displays the route guidance to the destination when a route is set.

7. [🚖] button

Moves to quick menu screen. For details refer to page 34 ("Quick menu").

8. Arriving time display

Displays the expected time of arrival. Press to check the destination information.

9. Remaining distance display

Displays the remaining distance to the destination. Press to check the destination information.

10. Remaining time display

Displays the remaining time until the arrival at the destination. Press to check the destination information.

11. [💵 🖉] button

Turns the TBT (Turn By Turn) on/off.

- Displays distance and direction information for the upcoming TBT (Turn By Turn) when the route is activated.
- Displays compass screen when the route is deactivated.

12. Vehicle position mark

Displays current vehicle position and direction.

13. 1.0 km

Displays distance, direction and road information for the upcoming intersection.

14. **1** 3.9 km

Displays distance and direction information for the next intersection.

31

Zoom In / Zoom Out

Turn " right to set the zoom level on the map screen.

Map scale

This function sets the zoom level automatically according to the road class and guidance distance.

Press [] on the map screen.



Пате	Description	
Entropy Scale Fix (inactive – "Gray")	Fix the displayed scale.	
Auto Scale (active - "Colour")	Change the map scale automatically depending on the road class and guidance distance.	

Navigation volume

Press []] or []] to adjust the volume.



(�)

- 1
- 2 / +: Press the buttons to adjust the volume.
- 3 11: Drag the volume control bar to adjust the volume.

Scrolling map

 Perform a long press on the desired map area. The selected point will be centred on the screen and the scroll mark will be displayed.

Information about the marked point and straight line distance from the current position will be displayed at the centre of the screen.



2. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Note

If a map area on the map screen is pressed, the map will continuously scroll in the corresponding direction until it is released.

Making a call to POI

After searching for a POI, the POI phone number information can be used to make a call to the POI facility.

 Use various search methods, such as the map scroll function, destination search function, live POI function and so on. For details refer to each search function sections.



- 2. Press [**[**] on the map screen.
- 3. Bluetooth phone is used to make call.

Notes

• Making a call is not possible if there is no telephone information for a POI or if there is no mobile phone connected through Bluetooth.

 For more information of mobile phone authentication through Bluetooth or detailed information on conducting search, refer to [Pairing and connecting the unit and a Bluetooth phone], page 55.

(�)

Guidance to previous destinations

When starting the navigation, the "Previous destinations" pop-up appears for about 10 seconds. The pop-up is displayed only when the navigation is started without the route planned. Press one of the list.



Note

Press [] > [Navigation] > [General] > [Show Prev. destinations on start] to set the previous points view.

Quick menu

1. Press [💼] on the map screen.



- 2. Press the desired option.
 - []: Opens or closes the quick menu.
 - [Route]: Changes the route conditions by using the [Route] menu when the route is activated. (Page 43–45)
 - [Add to address book]: Adds the current position to address book. (Page 38)
 - [Nearby POI]: Finds a destination by searching for POI near current position. (Page 36)
 - [Traffic]: Shows the traffic information list. (Page 63)

• [Stop guidance]/[Resume guidance]: Resumes or stops the route guidance. (Page 43)

()

Navigation menu

1. Press [NAV].



- 2. Press the desired option.
 - [Destination]: Finds a destination by using the [Destination] menu. (Pages 35–42)
 - [Route]: Changes the route conditions by using the [Route] menu when the route is activated. (Page 43–45)
 - [Favourites]: Set or recall your favourite destinations using the [Favourites] menu. (Page 42)

Searching for destination

Address Search

You can find the destination by searching for an address.

1. Press [NAV] > [Address].



 Enter the name of the Country, City/ Postcode, Street/No., House number or Intersection corresponding to the desired destination.



- 3. Press [Set as destination].
 - If you want to add a tourpoint when a route has been set, press [Add tourpoint]. For more details, refer to "Adding tourpoints" on page 43.

()

- If you want to add the position to [Address book] menu, press [Add to address book].
 For more details, refer to "Adding the position to address book" on page 38.
- 4. Press [Start guidance].

Note

The destination is saved in the [Previous destinations] menu automatically. (Page 38)

POI (Points of interest)

You can set a POI as destination using different search methods.

1. Press [NAV] > [POI].

2.



- Tap on one of the search methods.
- [Along route]: finds POI along route. (Page 36)
- [Near current position]: finds POI near current vehicle position. (Page 36)
- [Near destination]: finds POI near selected destination. (Page 36)
- [Near scroll mark]: Search for POI's around the current cursor when the map scrolled. (Page 36)
- [Name]: finds POI by the name of the facility. (Page 36)
- [Near city centre]: finds POI located in a specific city. (Page 36)

Searching for destination

Searching for POI by [Along route], [Near current position], or [Near destination]

1. Press [NAV] > [POI] > [Along route], [Near current position], or [Near destination].



<For example: [Along route] screen>

- 2. Select one of the categories.
 - Press [Q] to find a category through search. Then input its name and select [OK].
- 3. Select one of the subcategories.
- 4. Press the preferred POI.
- 5. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Searching for POI by [Near scroll mark]

()

1. Perform a long press on the desired map area.

The selected point will be centred on the screen and the scroll mark will be displayed.

2. Press [NAV] > [POI] > [Near scroll mark].



- 3. Select one of the categories.
 - Press [Q] to find a category through search. Then input its name and select [OK].
- 4. Select one of the subcategories.
- 5. Press the preferred POI.
- 6. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Searching for POI by [Name] or [Near city centre]

- Press [NAV] > [POI] > [Name] or [Near city centre].
- 2. Select the preferred country.



<For example: [POI Name] screen>

- 3. Input the desired name or city and press [OK].
- 4. Press the preferred item from the list.
- 5. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

36
Hyundai service

You can set the facilities of Hyundai dealers as destination.

Near current position

You can obtain search results near your current position.

 Press [NAV] > [Hyundai service] > [Near current position].



- Press [Distance], [Name] or [Category] to arrange the list in distance, name or category order.
- 2. Press the preferred item from the list.
- 3. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Name

You can search for a Hyundai dealers by entering its name using the keypad.

(�)

- 1. Press [NAV] > [Hyundai service] > [Name].
- 2. Select the preferred country.



- 3. Enter the dealer name and press [OK].
- 4. Press the preferred item from the list.
- 5. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Note

The information for the dealers facilities may not correspond with a result of map information, since the information can be provided up to date.

Coordinates

You can find a destination by entering the coordinates of latitude and longitude.

1. Press [NAV] > [Coordinates].

A						
🛞 Coordinates						
Latitude	Ν	49	58	26.87		
Longitude	E	8	26	30.50		
D°M'S"	1	2	3			
О р°м′	4	5	6			
	7	8	9	01/		
🔿 Decimal			-	ОК		

- 2. Press [D°M′S″], [D°M′] or [Decimal].
- 3. Enter the coordinates and press [OK].
- 4. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Previous destinations

You can select one of the locations you have previously searched for as a destination, tourpoint and start point.

1. Press [NAV] > [Previous destinations].



- Press [Date], [Name] or [Category] to arrange the list in date, name or category order.
- Press [Menu] > [Delete] to delete the previous destinations. Select the desired item, then press [Delete] > [Yes].
- [Mark all]: Marks all items.
- [Unmark all]: Unmarks all items.
- 2. Press the preferred item from the list.
- 3. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Address book

You can select destination from a location saved in the [Address book] menu. To utilize this function more effectively, destinations that you often travel to should be saved in advance. First of all, store in the [Address book] menu through destination search function.

(�)

1. Press [NAV] > [Address book].



- Press [Date], [Name] or [Category] to arrange the list in date, name or category order.
- 2. Press the preferred item from the list.
- 3. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Adding the position to address book

You can add the current position or the selected place to address book.

To add the current position, press []>
 [Add to address book] on the map screen.

To add the selected place, press [Add to address book] after searching for a destination or scrolling on map.



2. Input the desired name and press [OK].

Note

Press $[\Pi AV] > [Address book]$ to check the added position.

Exporting address book to USB

This function is used to export the address book to USB memory device.

- 1. Connect a USB device to the USB port.
- Press [♥] > [Navigation] > [My data] > [Export address book to USB].



3. Press [Yes].

Importing address book from USB

This function is used to import the address book saved in USB memory device.

- 1. Connect a USB device to the USB port.
- Press [♥] > [Navigation] > [My data] > [Import address book from USB].



3. Press [Yes].



()

4. Press [OK].

Press [View] to view the imported address book.

Notes

- The amount of data available for importing to a USB device is limited based on the number of address book items supported by the navigation system.
- If the data stored on the USB device uses different coordinates than those used by the current system, the importing location may change.
- Import function can change the favourite list as well as address book previously saved in navigation.
- Using the function after successful import is recommended.
- Import function cannot be supported according to USB format type.

Editing address book

- 1. Press [Menu] > [Edit] in address book list.
- 2. Select the item to edit.



- 3. Edit the desired item.
 - [Name]: Change the name.
 - [Phone no.]: Enter the phone number.
 - [Favourites]: Save in the favourite item.
 - [Symbol]: Set the symbol displayed on the map screen.
- 4. Press [OK].

Deleting address book

1. Press [Menu] > [Delete] in address book list.



- Select the desired item, then press [Delete] > [Yes].
 - [Mark all]: Marks all items.
 - [Unmark all]: Unmarks all items.

Load tour

This function can be used to set a route with several tourpoints.

()

You can find the destination to a location saved in the [Load tour] menu. To utilize this function more effectively, destinations that you often travel to should be saved in advance.

First of all, save in the [Load tour] menu through route search function. For details, Refer to the "Saving the plan tour to the [Load tour] menu" on page 44.

Searching for tour

1. Press [NAV] > [Load tour].



- Press [Date] or [Name] to arrange the list in date or name order.
- 2. Select the desired item.
- 3. Press [OK] > [Start guidance].

Deleting the tour

1. Press [Menu] > [Delete] in load tour list.



- Select the desired item, then press [Delete] > [Yes].
 - Press [Date] or [Name] to arrange the list in date or name order.
 - [Mark all]: Marks all items.
 - [Unmark all]: Unmarks all items.

My POI

This function is used to import personal POI data including the map information (position, name...) saved in USB memory device. Afterwards the data can be selected as destination through the My POI menu.

Note

Supported POI group formats

• POI group format: ".kml"/ ".gpx"

Importing the POI data

- 1. Store the POI file including map information (position, name...) from web map in USB memory device.
- 2. Connect the USB device to the USB port.
- Press [∩AV] > [My POI] > [♥].
 Or press [♥] > [∩avigation] > [My data] > [Import My POI from USB].

A	04:59	b.T# 4€9 4000
	2	
Do you want to i	mport personal PC) data?
Yes	No	

4. Press [Yes].

The list of POI groups are displayed.

()



- 5. Select the desired POI group.
 - Press [Mark all] to select all POI groups.
 - Press [Unmark all] to unmark all POI groups.
- 6. Press [Import].

The POI groups is imported.



Notes

- If data stored to the USB use a different coordinate system with the current system, the importing position might be different from existing one.
- Make sure that the POI data is normally imported.

Finding a destination by My POI

- 1. Press [NAV] > [My POI].
- Select the POI group.
 The list of POI is displaued.



- 3. Press the preferred item from the list.
- 4. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Note

The destination is saved in the [Previous destinations] menu automatically. (Page 38)

41

Deleting POI data (or group)

- 1. Press [NAV] > [My POI] (or press a POI file).
- 2. Press [Menu] > [Delete].
- 3. Select the desired item, then press [Delete] > [Yes].
 - [Mark all]: Marks all items.
 - [Unmark all]: Unmarks all items.

Changing POI data (or group) name

- 1. Press [NAV] > [My POI] (or press a POI file).
- 2. Press [Menu] > [Edit].
- 3. Press one of the POI data (or file).
- 4. Enter new tour name and select [OK].

Home, Office, Favourites

If your home location, office location, and favourite locations have been already in the [Favourites] menu they can be easily retrieved by tapping on them.

()

First of all, store home, office or favourites in the [Favourites] menu through destination search function.

Registering Home, Office or Favourites

1. Press [NAV] > [Favourites].



- 2. Press [Home], [Office], or [Favourite (1~6)].
- 3. Select the desired position through destination search function.
- 4. Press [OK] when the destination search is complete.



 Input the desired name and press [OK]. It is saved in the [Favourites] menu automatically.

Finding your Home, Office, or Favourite place

- 1. Press [NAV] > [Favourites] > [Home], [Office], or favourite place.
- 2. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.



Using the route menu

Stop guidance/ Resume guidance

If you want to stop the route guidance when a route is active, press [NAV] > [Route] > [Stop guidance].

If you want to travel to your destination, press [NAV] > [Route] > [Resume guidance].

Route option

You can modify various route options according to your needs.

1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Options].



- 2. Set the desired options.
 - [Route]
 - [Fast]: Calculates the optimised route based on arrival time.

 - [Short]: Calculates the optimised route based on distance.

()

- [Traffic]
- [On]/[Off]: Selects whether to reflect traffic event or not.
- [Motorway], [Vignette road], [Ferry], [Time restricted road], [Toll road], [Tunnel]
- [Use]: Calculates the route including the Motorway, Vignette road, Ferry, Time restricted road, Toll road, or Tunnel.
- [Avoid]: Calculates the route avoiding the Motorway, Vignette road, Ferry, Time restricted road, Toll road, or Tunnel.

Note

The options set by user may not be supported depending on condition.

Plan tour

The plan tour allows you to travel through the searched routes by editing the current route. Tourpoints can be added/deleted/edited and the order can be changed.

Adding tourpoints

1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Plan tour].



- 2. Press [Add tourpoint].
- 3. Add the tourpoint through destination search function.



- If you want to add a tourpoint, follow steps 2~3.
- 5. Press [OK] > [Start guidance].

Using the route menu

Saving the plan tour to the [Load tour] menu

If the plan tour have been already saved in the [Load tour] menu, it can be easily retrieved to set the route.

- 1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Plan tour].
- 2. Press [[]].



 Input the tour name and press [OK]. It is saved in the [Load tour] menu automatically.

Reordering plan tour

- 1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Plan tour].
- 2. Press the desired item from the list.
- Drag it to the desired position. Or press
 ▲ or ▼.
- 4. Press [OK] > [Start guidance].

Deleting plan tour

1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Plan tour].

()

- 2. Press the desired item from the list.
- 3. Press [🔟].

Viewing map information

- 1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Plan tour].
- 2. Press the desired item from the list.
- 3. Press [16].

Route scan

This allows you to check the detailed route by section.

1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Scan].



- 2. Press the desired items.
 - [[]]: Moves to the departure section.

- [Previous]: Moves to the previous section.
- [Next]: Moves to the next section.
- [] I Moves to the destination section.
- [[] Displays the progress bar.

Route information

This allows you to view the distance to the next guide point and the turning direction at that guide point.

1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Information].



2. Select the desired item to check the map information.

Using the route menu

Overview

You can check the entire route between your current location and your destination.

1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Overview].



- 2. Press the desired items.
 - [Start guidance]: Starts the guidance.
 - [Route options]: Changes the route options.
 - [Route scan]: Scans the route.
 - [Route info]: Displays the route information.

Avoid street

This allows you to modify and recalculate a set route by avoiding specific streets.

(�)

This allows you to avoid certain streets due to traffic conditions. You can calculate an alternative route from the vehicle location to the destination.

1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Avoid street].



- 2. Press the street(s) that you want to avoid.
- 3. Press [OK].

If you want to cancel it, press [Unmark all].

4. Press [Start guidance].

Detour

This function is used to redefine the route by setting a detour to a certain distance from the current position.

1. Press [NAV] > [Route] > [Detour].



- 2. Press the desired items.
 - [km]/[Shorter]/[Longer]: Selects a detour distance to take a detour for that distance.
- 3. Press [Detour].

\bigcirc

END USER LICENSE AGREEMENT

PLEASE READ THIS END USER LICENSE AGREEMENT ("EULA") CAREFULLY BEFORE USING THE NAVIGATION SYSTEM.

This is a license agreement between you and Hyundai MnSoft, INC. including its affiliates ("COMPANY") regarding a copy of the COMPANY navigable map database together with associated software, media and explanatory printed documentation published by COMPANY(jointly the "Product"). The Product is provided for your personal, internal use only and not for resale. It is protected by copyright and is subject to the following terms which are agreed to by you, on the one hand, and COMPANY and its licensors (and their licensors and suppliers) (collectively, "Licensors") on the other hand.

By using the Product, you accept and agree to all terms and conditions in this End User License Agreement ("EULA"). IF YOU DO NOT AGREE TO THE TERMS OF THIS EULA, YOU MUST PROMPTLY EXIT THE PRODUCT OPERATION PROGRAM AND DO NOT USE OR ACCESS TO THE PRODUCT. YOU AGREE THAT YOUR RIGHTS UNDER THIS EULA MAY BE TERMINATED AUTOMATICALLY WITHOUT NOTICE IF YOU FAIL TO COMPLY WITH ANY TERM(S) OF THIS EULA.



()

Terms and Conditions

Personal Use Only. You agree to use this Product together with COMPANY's authorised application for the solely personal, non-commercial purposes for which you were licensed, and not for service bureau, time-sharing or other similar purposes. Accordingly, but subject to the restrictions set forth in the following paragraphs, you agree not to otherwise reproduce, copy, modify, decompile, disassemble, create any derivative works of, or reverse engineer any portion of this Data, and may not transfer or distribute it in any form, for any purpose, except to the extent permitted by mandatory laws. You may not assign this EULA or any of the rights or licenses granted under this EULA, except when installed in the system for which it was created.

<u>Restrictions</u>. Except where you have been specifically licensed to do so by COMPANY, and without limiting the preceding paragraph, you may not use the Product (i) with any products, systems, or applications installed or otherwise connected to or in communication with vehicles, capable of vehicle navigation, positioning, dispatch, real time route guidance, fleet management or similar applications; or (ii) with or in communication with any positioning devices or any mobile or wireless-connected electronic or computer devices, including without limitation cellular phones, palmtop and handheld computers, pagers, and personal digital assistants or PDAs.

COPYING OR USE OF THE PRODUCT EXCEPT AS PERMITTED BY THIS EULA IS UNAUTHORISED AND IS COPYRIGHT INFRINGEMENT UNDER THE LAWS OF YOUR COUNTRY. IF YOU COPY OR USE THE PRODUCT WITHOUT COMPANY'S PERMISSION, EXCEPT AS PERMITTED BY THIS EULA, YOU ARE VIOLATING THE LAW AND LIABLE TO COMPANY AND ITS LICENSORS FOR DAMAGES, AND YOU MAY BE SUBJECT TO CRIMINAL PENALTIES.

THE PRODUCT MAY INCLUDE ENFORCEMENT TECHNOLOGY DESIGNED TO PREVENT (i) UNAUTHORISED COPYING OF THE PRODUCT ONTO PHYSICAL STORAGE MEDIA OR VIA TRANSFER OVER THE INTERNET OR OTHER ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION MEANS AND/OR (ii) ILLEGAL USAGE OF THE PRODUCT OTHER THAN BY A SPECIFICALLY AUHTORISED DEVICE. YOU AGREE THAT COMPANY MAY USE THESE MEASURES TO PROTECT COMPANY AND THE LICENSORS AGAINST COPYRIGHT INFRINGEMENT.

•

<u>Uploads</u>. The Product may provide functionality through which you are able to upload certain information about your use of the Product (collectively, "Uploads") to COMPANY's servers or receive other services from COMPANY (collectively, the "Services"). If you use such functionality, you authorize COMPANY to retain your Uploads on its servers. COMPANY will have no obligation to provide any Services, may change the form and nature of any Services at any time with or without notice to you, will have no liability whatsoever to you for any failure of the Product or Services to transmit your Uploads to or from COMPANY's servers, may cease providing any Services at any time with or without notice to you, and will have no obligation to retain your Uploads (or any other materials you may provide to COMPANY) on its servers or return your Uploads (or any other materials you may provide to COMPANY) to you before deleting them from its servers.

<u>Storage</u>. The Product may provide functionality through which you are able to store information (such as images) on the device on which you are using the Product. COMPANY will have no liability whatsoever to you or any third party for any failure of the Product to store any such information on such device.

Personal Information. By using the Product, you agree to the collection, retention and processing of your personal data (including the location of your mobile device) by COMPANY and to the storage and processing of such personal information on computers located outside of the country in which you reside. Even though COMPANY has taken steps intended to protect your personal information from being intercepted, accessed, used, or disclosed by unauthorised persons, COMPANY cannot fully eliminate security risks associated with your personal information and cannot guarantee that its systems will not be breached. See [*] for additional information regarding COMPANY's use of your personal information.

(�)

Warning. The Product reflects reality as existing before you received the product and it comprises data and information from government other sources. accordingly, the product may contain inaccurate or incomplete information due to the passage of time, changing circumstances, sources used and the nature of collecting comprehensive geographic product, any of which may lead to incorrect results. THE PRODUCT AND SERVICES MAY NOT TO BE USED FOR SAFETY OF LIFE APPLICATIONS, OR FOR ANY OTHER APPLICATION IN WHICH THE ACCURACY OR RELIABILITY OF THE PRODUCT OR SERVICES COULD CREATE A SITUATION WHERE PERSONAL INJURY OR DEATH MAY OCCUR. DO NOT ATTEMPT TO CONFIGURE THE PRODUCT OR INPUT INFORMATION WHILE DRIVING. FAILURE TO PAY FULL ATTENTION TO THE OPERATION OF YOUR VEHICLE COULD RESULT IN DEATH, SERIOUS INJURY, OR PROPERTY DAMAGE. BY USING THE PRODUCT, YOU ASSUME ALL RESPONSIBILITY AND RISK.

49

Disclaimer of Warranty. The Product is provided to you "as is," and you agree to use it at your own risk. SUBJECT TO THE APPLICABLE LAWS, COMPANY AND THE LICENSORS MAKE NO GUARANTEES, REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, ARISING BY LAW OR OTHERWISE, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO, content, QUALITY, accuracy, completeness, effectiveness, reliability, PERFORMANCE, MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, usefulness, use or results to be obtained from the Product, or that the Product or server will be uninterrupted or error-free, OR THAT ERRORS IN THE PRODUCT OR NONCONFORMITY TO ITS DOCUMENTATION CAN OR WILL BE CORRECTED. YOU ACKNOWLEDGE THAT THE PROVISIONS OF THIS SECTION ARE A MATERIAL INDUCEMENT AND CONSIDERATION TO COMPANY AND THE LICENSORS TO GRANT THE LICENSE CONTAINED IN THIS EULA AND TO PROVIDE YOU WITH ACCESS TO THE SERVICES.

()

Limitation of Liability: TO THE MAXIMUM EXTENT PERMITTED UNDER THE APPLICABLE LAWS, COMPANY AND THE LICENSORS SHALL NOT BE LIABLE TO YOU: IN RESPECT OF ANY CLAIM, DEMAND OR ACTION, IRRESPECTIVE OF THE NATURE OF THE CAUSE OF THE CLAIM, DEMAND OR ACTION ALLEGING ANY LOSS, INJURY OR DAMAGES, DIRECT OR INDIRECT, INCURRED BY YOU OR ANY THIRD PARTY WHICH MAY ARISE IN CONNECTION WITH OR RESULT FROM THE USE OR POSSESSION OF THE PRODUCT; OR FOR ANY LOSS OF DATA, PROFIT, REVENUE, CONTRACTS OR SAVINGS, OR OTHER DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF YOUR USE OF OR INABILITY TO USE THE PRODUCT, ANY DEFECT IN THE PRODUCT, OR THE BREACH OF THESE TERMS OR CONDITIONS, WHETHER IN AN ACTION IN CONTRACT OR TORT OR BASED ON A WARRANTY, EVEN IF COMPANY OR THE LICENSORS HAVE BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES AND NOTWITHSTANDING THE FAILURE OF ANY LIMITED REMEDY PROVIDED HEREIN.

50

Exclusions. Some jurisdictions do not allow certain warranty exclusions or the limitation or exclusion of liability, so to that extent the above exclusion may not apply to you. To the extent that COMPANY may not, as a matter of applicable law, disclaim any implied warranty or limit its liabilities, the scope and duration of such warranty and the extent of COMPANY's liability shall be the minimum permitted under such applicable law. The disclaimer of warranty and limitation of liability set forth in this EULA does not affect or prejudice your statutory rights where you have acquired the Product otherwise than in the course of business.

(�)

Third-Party Copyright Notices. The third-party sourced data has been incorporated into or made a part of the Product and is being sublicensed to you subject to the terms and conditions of this EULA. In this regard, you shall not remove or tamper with any intellectual property rights notice attached or used in relation to data supplied by the Licensors.

Entire Agreement. This EULA is the entire agreement between COMPANY (and the Licensors) and you pertaining to the subject matter hereof, and supersedes in their entirety any and all previous written or oral communications or documents (including, if you are obtaining an update, any agreement that may have been included with an earlier version of the Product) with respect to such subject matter.

<u>Governing Law.</u> This EULA shall be governed by the laws of the jurisdiction in which you reside at the date of acquisition of the Product. Should you at that moment reside outside the European Union or Switzerland, the law of the jurisdiction within the European Union or Switzerland where you acquired the Product shall apply. In all other cases, or if the jurisdiction where you acquired the Product cannot be defined, the laws of the Republic of Korea shall apply. This EULA will not be governed by the U.N. Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods. The courts competent at your place of residence at the time you acquired the Product shall have jurisdiction over any dispute arising out of, or relating to this EULA, without prejudice to COMPANY's right to bring claims at your then current place of residence.

51

Export Control. You agree not to export or re-export from anywhere any part of the Product in any form except in compliance with applicable export laws, rules and regulations, including but not limited to the laws, rules and regulations administered by the Office of Foreign Assets Control of the U.S. Department of Commerce and the Bureau of Industry and Security of the U.S. Department of Commerce.

()

<u>Miscellaneous</u>. If any provision of this EULA is found to be invalid or unenforceable, it will be enforced to the extent permissible and the remainder of this EULA will remain in full force and effect. Failure by COMPANY to prosecute any right with respect to a default hereunder will not constitute a waiver by COMPANY of the right to enforce rights with respect to the same or any other breach. No refunds or replacements will be permitted on damaged Product.

Notice of Use

Contractor (Manufacturer/ Supplier) Name: Hyundai MnSoft, Inc.

This Product and related documentation are commercial items as defined in FAR 2.101 and is subject to this EULA under which this Product is provided.

()

© 20XX Hyundai MnSoft. All rights reserved.

If the Contracting Officer, federal government agency, or any federal official refuses to use the legend provided herein, the Contracting Officer, federal government agency, or any federal official must notify COMPANY prior to seeking additional or alternative rights in the Product.

End-User Terms Required by HERE. The Product utilizes map data that COMPANY licenses from HERE and the following copyright notices apply to such map data (the "HERE Data"): © 20XX HERE. All rights reserved.

The HERE Data for areas of Canada includes information taken with permission from Canadian authorities, including: © Her Majesty the Queen in Right of Canada, © Queen's Printer for Ontario, © Canada Post Corporation, GeoBase.®, © Department of Natural Resources Canada. All rights reserved.

HERE holds a non-exclusive license from the United States Postal Service® to publish and sell ZIP+4® information.

©United States Postal Service® 20XX. Prices are not established, controlled or approved by the United States Postal Service®. The following trademarks and registrations are owned by the USPS: United States Postal Service, USPS, and ZIP+4.

The HERE Data for Mexico includes certain data from Instituto Nacional de Estadística y Geografía.

© Bundesamt für Eich- und Vermessungswesen

© EuroGeographics

source: © IGN 20XX - BD TOPO ®

Die Grundlagendaten wurden mit Genehmigung der zustaendigen Behoerden entnommen

The HERE Data for Great Britain contains Ordinance Survey data © Crown copyright and database right 20XX, and Royal Mail data © Royal Mail copyright and database right 20XX, and Royal Mail data © Royal Mail copyright and database right 20XX.

Copyright Geomatics Ltd.

53

La Banca Dati Italiana è stata prodotta usando quale riferimento anche cartografia numerica ed al tratto prodotta e fornita dalla Regione Toscana.

()

Copyright © 20XX; Norwegian Mapping Authority

Source: IgeoE - PortugSpain

Información geográfica propiedad del CNIG

The HERE Data for Sweden is based upon electronic data © National Land Survey Sweden

Topografische Grundlage: © Bundesamt fr Landestopographie

The Here Data for the United Kingdom contains public sector information licensed under the Open Government Licence v1.0 (see for the license <u>http://</u><u>www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/</u>) and is adapted from data from the office for National Statistics licensed under the Open Government Licence v.1.0.

© Survey of Israel data source

© Royal Jordanian Geographic Centre. The foregoing notice requirement for Jordan Data is a material term of the Agreement. If Client or any of its permitted sublicensees (if any) fail to meet such requirement, HERE shall have the right to terminate Client's license with respect to the Jordan Data.

Certain Data for Mozambique provided by Cenacarta © 20XX by Cenacarta

source: © IGN 20XX - BD TOPO ®

The HERE Data for Israel includes certain data from the Survey of Israel ("SOI")

"Junction view data provided by ZENRIN CO., LTD, Copyright© 20XX[Year], All rights reserved"

Before Using the Bluetooth Handsfree

What is Bluetooth Wireless Technology?

- Bluetooth Wireless Technology refers to a shortdistance wireless networking technology which uses a 2.45GHz frequency to connect various devices within a certain distance.
- Supported within PCs, external devices, Bluetooth phones, PDAs, various electronic devices, and automotive environments, Bluetooth Wireless Technology to be transmitted at high speeds without having to use a connector cable.
- Bluetooth Handsfree refers to a device which allows the user to conveniently make phone calls with Bluetooth mobile phones through the system.
- The Bluetooth Handsfree feature may not be supported in some mobile phones.

Precautions for Safe Driving

- Bluetooth Handsfree is a feature that enables drivers to practice safe driving. Connecting the head unit with a Bluetooth phone allows the user to conveniently make calls, receive calls, and manage the phone book. Before using Bluetooth Wireless Technology, carefully read the contents of this owner's manual.
- Excessive use or operations while driving may lead to negligent driving practices and be the

cause of accidents. Do not operate the device excessively while driving.

()

• Viewing the screen for prolonged periods of time is dangerous and may lead to accidents. When driving, view the screen only for short periods of time.

Cautions upon Connecting Bluetooth Phone

- Before connecting the head unit with the mobile phone, check to see that the mobile phone supports Bluetooth features.
- If you do not want automatic connection with your Bluetooth device, turn the Bluetooth feature off of the Bluetooth device.
- Park the vehicle when pairing the head unit with the mobile phone.
- Some Bluetooth features may occasionally not operate properly depending on the firmware version of your mobile phone. If such features can be operated after receiving a S/W upgrade from your mobile phone manufacturer, unpair all devices and pair again before use.

Pairing and connecting the unit and a Bluetooth phone

To use the Bluetooth feature, make sure the Bluetooth on your phone is turned on. Refer to your phone's user guide.

When no phones have been paired

- Press [] > [All menus] > [Phone]. Or press
 [] on the steering wheel remote control.
 - [Cancel]: Cancels Bluetooth connection.
 - [Help]: Moves to the [Bluetooth] quick guide menu.
- 2. In your phone, initiate a search for Bluetooth devices. (The default device name is i30.)
- 1) If the SSP (Secure Simple Pairing) is not supported, enter the passkey on your Bluetooth device. (The default passkey is 0000.)
 - 2) If the SSP (Secure Simple Pairing) is supported, press [Yes] on the pop-up screen of your Bluetooth device.
 (The pop-up screen may differ from the actual information of the Bluetooth device.)

55

 Bluetooth device is connected. The mobile phone contacts and the calling list are downloaded. When the connection fails, failure message is displayed on the screen.

When a phone is already paired

- Press [] > [All menus] > [Phone]. Or press
 [on the steering wheel remote control.
- 2. Press the device from the Bluetooth device list pop-up screen.

If you want to pair additional device, press [Add new]. Follow the steps 3-4 of "When no phones have been paired".

When pairing additional device

 i) When using [♥] button, press [♥] > [Bluetooth] > [Bluetooth connections].

A	04:59		
🔅 Bluetooth con	nections	Help	Ð
IPhone	Disconnected	Conne	ect
Add new	Delete items	 Delete al	ι

ii) When using [<] button, press [<].

()

O BI	lueroorn serrings Bluetooth connections	
	🕴 iPhone	
e		
¢		►
	Add new Cancel	

- 2. i) Select the device you want to connect.
 - ii) If there is no device you want to connect, press [Add new].
- 3. In your phone, initiate a search for Bluetooth devices. (The default device name is i30.)
- i) If the SSP (Secure Simple Pairing) is not supported, enter the passkey on your Bluetooth device. (The default passkey is 0000.)
 - ii) If the SSP (Secure Simple Pairing) is supported, press [Yes] on the pop-up screen of your Bluetooth device.
 (The pop-up screen may differ from the actual information of the Bluetooth device.)

 Bluetooth device is connected. The mobile phone contacts and the calling list are downloaded.

When the connection fails, failure message is displayed on the screen.

Notes

- For safety reasons, pairing a Bluetooth phone is not possible when the vehicle is in motion. Park the vehicle in a safe location to pair a Bluetooth phone. It is possible to pair up to 5 mobile phones. In order to pair new phone, you must first delete one of the previously paired phones.
- Some functions may not be supported due to limited Bluetooth compatibility.
- When a Bluetooth device is connected, a new device cannot be paired.

Disconnecting the connected phone

- 1. Press [♥] > [Bluetooth] > [Bluetooth connections].
- 2. Select the connected phone.



3. Press [Yes].

Note

If you want to connect the disconnected phone again, select the disconnected phone.

Deleting Bluetooth Devices

If you do not need to use a phone any longer, you can delete it. Note that deleting a Bluetooth device will delete all calling list and contact entries.

()

Press [\$]> [Bluetooth]> [Bluetooth connections].



 Press [Delete all] > [Yes] to delete all devices.

Press [Delete items]. Select the desired devices, then press [Delete] > [Yes].

- [Mark all]: Marks all items.
- [Unmark all]: Unmarks all items.

Making a call by entering phone number

Connect your unit and Bluetooth phone before making a call.

- 1. Enter the phone number using the keypad on the phone screen.
- 2. Press [**[**]] on the phone screen or [**/**] on the steering wheel remote control.

Note

If you press the wrong number, press [] to delete one digit of the entered number.

Making a call by redialling

Press and hold [] on the phone screen or [] on the steering wheel remote control.

Note

Redialling is not possible when there is no number in the dialled calls list.

57

Answering/Rejecting a call

- If there is an incoming call, a popup message will appear.
- Press [Accept] in the popup message or [
 on the steering wheel remote control.
 To reject a call, select [Reject] in the

popup message or [**_**] on the steering wheel remote control.

Notes

- If the Call-ID service is available, the caller's phone number is displayed.
- If caller's phone number is saved in the phone book, the caller's name is displayed on the unit.
- Upon receiving a call, the [Reject] function may not be supported in some mobile phones.

Switching call to the mobile phone

 If you want to switch the call to the mobile phone while talking on the car hands-free, press [Use private] on the screen or press and hold [

] on the steering wheel remote control.
 As shown below, the call is switched to the mobile phone.

()



 If you want to switch the call to the car hands-free while talking on the mobile phone, press [Use hands-free] on the screen or press and hold [] on the steering wheel remote control.

The call is switched to the car hands-free.

Ending a call

- To end a call, press [] on the phone screen or [] on the steering wheel remote control.
- 2. The call is ended.

Using the menu during a phone call

When making a call, you can use the following menu items.



Position	Description
1	Switches a voice call from the car hands-free to the mobile phone.
2	Ends a call.
3 1 2 * #	Moves to a screen for entering ARS numbers.
4	Displays the Mic volume settings. You can adjust the in-call volume that the other party hears.
5	Displays the contacts list.

Calling list

Making a call from calling list

1. Press [6] on the phone screen.



- 2. Press [All], [Dialled], [Received], or [Missed].
 - [All]: Displays all calling list.
 - [Dialled]: Displays the outgoing calling list.
 - [Received]: Displays the incoming calling list.
 - [Missed]: Displays the missed calling list.
- 3. Press the entry you want to call.

Note

The calling list may not be saved in some mobile phones.

Downloading call history

You can download the call history information from your mobile phone.

()

- 1. Press [6] on the phone screen.
- 2. Press [Menu] > [Download] > [Yes].



Notes

- Up to 50 received, dialled, and missed call history lists can be downloaded.
- The download feature may not be supported in some mobile phones. Check to see that the Bluetooth device supports the download feature.

Contacts

Making a call from contacts

Press [II] on the phone screen.
 The contacts are displayed on the screen.



2. Select the contact you want to call from the list of contacts.

Downloading mobile phone contacts

You can download contacts from your mobile phone.

- 1. Press [[]] on the phone screen.
- 2. Press [Menu] > [Download] > [Yes].



Notes

- Upon downloading mobile phone contacts, the previous data is deleted.
- This feature may not be supported in some mobile phones.

Searching by name or number

You can search contacts for the name or number that you enter.

()

1. Press [**[B]** > [Menu] > [Search by name] or [Search by number] on the phone screen.



A	h#* 4® 400		
Bearch by num	ıber		[0]
		_	
1	2 ABC	3 DEF	
4 сні	5 лкі	6 MNO	
7 pars	8 TUV	9 wxyz	
*	0 +	#	

- 2. Enter the name or number, press [OK].
- 3. Select the contact you want to call.

Favourites

Calling Favourites

If the phone number has already been stored in the Favourites, it can be easily called by tapping on it.

First of all, add the phone number in the Favourites. Refer to the "Adding as a Favourite" on page 61.

1. Press **[t**] on the phone screen.

A		04:59	IIII) ®≬) *Ta			
C	60	A.	*	Menu	U	
🗏 Entire lis	st (3)					
Name1			000000003			
Name2			0000000004			
Name3			00000002			

<Favourites screen>

2. Select the desired favourite.



Adding as a Favourite

Up to 20 contacts can be added to [Favourites] menu.

Press []> [Menu]> [Add new] on the phone screen.

A		04:59	m 🕸 🕫
	Contacts		Ð
E	Entire list (778)		# Å
0	011	011	D G
	0313736242	0313736242	J
	0313736242	0313736242	M P
в	BBQ		s v

2. Select one of the contacts.

Deleting favourites

- 1. Press [] on the phone screen.
- 2. Press [Menu] > [Delete all] > [Yes] to delete all favourites.

()

Press [Menu] > [Delete items].



- Select the desired item, then press [Delete] > [Yes].
 - [Mark all]: Marks all items.
 - [Unmark all]: Unmarks all items.

Phone settings

This menu describes phone settings.

- 1. Press [🕸] on the phone screen.
- 2. For details, refer to the "Bluetooth" on page 71.

Before using Connected Services

What is Connected Services?

Connected Services use TomTom LIVE Service to allow users to receive additional information in their car navigation system through the mobile phone network.

Traffic

Delivers the most accurate traffic information every two minutes. If you set the destination, you can have recommendation to recalculate the route according to the traffic condition.

Weather information

Delivers weather information and forecast for five days, and delivers weather information of the major European cities on the map.

Speed Camera Alerts

Delivers camera alerts with accurate and timely speed warnings.

Live POI (Points of interest)

Delivers POI search results based on the real time location information.

Connecting phone for using Connected Services

 Activate a Wi-Fi hotspot on your mobile phone, and search for Wi-Fi networks. (For details refer to your mobile phone's user manual.)

(�)

Note

By creating a Wi-Fi Hotspot, you may incur additional data charges depending on your data plan, particularly when roaming. The battery of the mobile phone may drain quickly so consider charging the phone while using Connected Services.

- 2. Press [♥] > [Wi-Fi].
- 3. Press [Wi-Fi].



 Press [Wi-Fi network list]. Select the desired Retwork. (If you want to connect the Wi-Fi Network manually, press [Add Wi-Fi network]. Especially, you can connect the hidden Wi-Fi Network.)



Note

When you connect the Network for the first time, the information sharing notice screen is displayed. Read carefully and then press [Agree].



62

Features

Traffic

The current traffic/road event information is basically displayed on the traffic information list. This feature may not be supported depending on condition.

1. Press [♠] > [₺] > [Traffic].



- It is displayed only when there is traffic information along route after a route is set.
- The total delay time will be displayed on title. This can be different from sum of each delay times due to rounding-off.

2. Press the desired items.



()

- [Previous]/[Next]: Toggles through different traffic events.
- [Show on map]: Displays map screen for selected area.
- [Recalculate]: Recalculates the route by reflecting traffic information.

Live POI (Points of interest)

You can set a POI as destination using different search methods.

Searching for POI by [Near current position] or [Near destination]

1. Press [♠] > [i] > [Live POI].



63

۲

- 2. Press [Near current position] or [Near destination].
 - [Near current position]: Searches POI near current vehicle position.
 - [Near destination]: Searches POI near selected destination.
- 3. Enter the desired POI (Points of interest) name and press [OK].
- 4. Select the desired destination.
- 5. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Searching for POI by [Near city centre]

Press [] > [] > [Live POI] > [Near city centre].



- 2. Enter the desired city name and press [OK].
- 3. Enter the desired POI (Points of interest) name and press [OK].
- 4. Select the desired destination.

5. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Searching for POI by [Near scroll mark]

 Perform a long press on the desired map area. The selected point will be centred on the screen and the scroll mark will be displayed.



- Press [★ (Custom button: information)] > [Live POI] > [Near scroll mark].
- 3. Enter the desired POI (Points of interest) name and press [OK].
- 4. Select the desired destination.
- 5. Follow the steps 3–4 of the "Address Search" on page 35.

Weather

This provides weather forecast for the next day including the current day, for the current position and destination.

()

Press [] > [] > [Weather] > [Current position] or [Destination].

ft	TPEG	04:59	III) 🕪 🚛 🄶
💣 Londo	in		Menu 🕁
	Friday 25.09.2015		17°C / 9°C
	Saturday 26.09.2015		16°C / 10°C
	Sunday 27.09.2015		17°C / 11°C
	Monday 28.09.2015		18°C / 11°C
	Tuesday 29.09.2015		18°C / 12°C

- [Current position]: Displays weather information in your current position.
- [Destination]: Displays weather information in your destination.
- 2. Press the desired list for more weather information.

Setting Favourites

If your favourite locations have already been saved in the [Favourites] menu, you can check weather information for favourite locations easily.

Press [] > [] > [Weather] > [Favourites] > [Menu] > [Add].



- 2. Search the city name and select the desired city.
- 3. Press [Add to favourites].



4. Press the desired list for more weather information.

Note

You can also add the current position or destination as favourites.

Press [] > [] > [Weather] > [Current position] or [Destination] > [Menu] > [Add].

Deleting Favourites

 Press [] > [] > [Weather] > [Favourites] > [Menu] > [Delete].



- Select the desired item, then press [Delete] > [Yes].
 - [Mark all]: Marks all items.
 - [Unmark all]: Unmarks all items.

Speed Camera Alerts

1. Press [♥] > [Navigation] > [Guidance].

()



2. Press [Camera alert] or [Danger zone alert]. The using notice screen is displayed. Read carefully and then press [Agree] to use the function.

Notes

- The [Camera alert] or [Danger zone alert] is displayed only when the Wi-Fi Network has been connected.
- According to the country legislation, the [Camera alert] might be changed to [Danger zone alert].
- According to the country legislation, the [Camera alert] or [Danger zone alert] might not be available.

3. Press [MAP].

The alert for speed camera appears about 10 seconds or 100 m before the camera point of arrival.



Notes

- Depending on the region and the type of speed camera, the image might differ.
- You can request the related information update by pressing the speed camera information icon.
 - When the camera alert appears but there is no speed camera, you can report to TomTom to delete the camera information by pressing the speed camera image.
 - When the speed camera appears but there is no camera alert, you can report to TomTom by pressing the speed camera report button.

65

۲

Connected Services availability by Country

("YES" : Available, / "NO": Not Available) [Availability at the time of printing in 2016]

ISO code	Country/ Territory	Traffic	Weather	Camera Alerts	Live POI	ISO code	Country/ Territory	Traffic	Weather	Camera Alerts	Live POI
AD	Andorra	YES	YES	YES	YES	GB	Great Britain	YES	YES	YES	YES
AL	Albania	ПО	YES	ПО	ПО	GI	Gibraltar	YES	YES	YES	YES
AT	Austria	YES	YES	YES	YES	GR	Greece	YES	YES	YES	ПО
BA	Bosnia and	ПО	YES	ПО	ПО	HR	Croatia	ПО	YES	YES	YES
	Herzegovina					HU	Hungary	YES	YES	YES	YES
BE	Belgium	YES	YES	YES	YES	IE	Ireland	YES	YES	YES	YES
BG	Bulgaria	ПО	YES	YES	YES	IS	lceland	ПО	YES	ПО	YES
BY	Belarus	ПО	YES	ПО	ПО	IT	Italy	YES	YES	YES	YES
CH	Switzerland	YES	YES	ПО	YES	LI	Liechtenstein	YES	YES	ПО	YES
CZ	Czech Republic	YES	YES	YES	YES	LT	Lithuania	ПО	YES	YES	YES
DE	Germany	YES	YES	YES	YES	LU	Luxemburg	YES	YES	YES	YES
DK	Denmark	YES	YES	YES	YES	LV	Latvia	ПО	YES	YES	YES
EE	Estonia	ПО	YES	YES	YES	MC	Monaco	YES	YES	YES	YES
ES	Spain	YES	YES	YES	YES	MD	Moldova	ПО	YES	ПО	ПО
FI	Finland	YES	YES	YES	YES	ME	Montenegro	ПО	YES	ПО	YES
FR	France	YES	YES	YES	YES	MK	Macedonia	ПО	YES	ПО	ПО

۲

۲

66

ISO code	Country/ Territory	Traffic	Weather	Camera Alerts	Live POI
NL	Netherlands	YES	YES	YES	YES
ПО	Norway	YES	YES	YES	YES
PL	Poland	YES	YES	YES	YES
PT	Portugal	YES	YES	YES	YES
RO	Romania	ПО	YES	YES	YES
RS	Serbia	ПО	YES	YES	YES
RU	Russia	YES	YES	YES	YES
SE	Sweden	YES	YES	YES	YES
SI	Slovenia	ПО	YES	YES	YES
SK	Slovakia	YES	YES	YES	YES
SM	San Marino	YES	YES	YES	YES
TR	Turkey	YES	YES	ПО	YES
UA	Ukraine	ПО	YES	YES	YES
VA	Vatican City	YES	YES	YES	YES

Notes

۲

- The availability of Connected Services may be changed depending on the TomTom's service condition.
- To use the Connected Services, you must connect to your mobile phone and have to use mobile phone's data plan.
- The Connected Services data (Traffic/ Camera Alerts/ Weather/ Live POI) may not be matched with real condition.
- Connected Services are free of charge for the first 7 years of ownership. Afterwards licence fees will be required to continue using the services.
- The availability of Connected Services may change without prior notification for service improvement.

Settings

[Settings] menu overview

[Settings] menu Navigation Sound Display Bluetooth Phone projection

- Custom button
- Date/Time
- Wi-Fi
- Language
- Keyboard
- Screensaver
- User settings
- System info

Navigation

This menu describes navigation settings.

General

This menu is used to change general settings.
1. Press [♥] > [Navigation] > [General].

()



- 2. Select the desired items.
 - [Unit]: Changes the unit between the "Kilometres (km)" and "Miles (mi)".
 - [Show prev. destinations on start]: Changes the previous destination view setting when starting navigation. When this is selected and when navigation is started without a route planned, a list of previous destination will be displayed.
 - [Auto search for petrol stations]: Sets whether to search for near petrol station in the case of fuel shortage.

- [Satellite]: Displays the satellite status.
- [Route simulation]: This function allows the user to simulate a route guidance when a route is set.



- [III/[]: Pauses or plays the driving simulation.
- [🔀]: Ends the driving simulation.
- [1X],[2X],[3X]: Sets the speed of driving simulation.
- [] Hoves to the previous section.
- [**>>**]: Moves to the next section.
- [Reset navigation settings]: Resets navigation settings specified by the user.

68

Settings

Display

This menu is used to change the display environment settings.

1. Press [♥] > [Navigation] > [Display].



- 2. Select the desired items.
 - [Map view]: Sets the navigation options related to map view. Select [2D north up], [2D heading up], [3D heading up] or [3D buildings].
 - [Show POI icon on map]: Sets whether to display the POI icon on the map screen or not.
 - [Address book symbol]: Sets whether to display a symbol on the map about the positions saved in address book or not.
 - [Speed limit]: Sets whether to display the speed limit or not.

• [Trace]: Sets whether to trace the route passed by the vehicle or not.

()

• [Reset trace]: Resets the trace of the route passed by the vehicle.

Guidance

This menu is used to change the guidance settings.

1. Press [✿] > [Navigation] > [Guidance].



- 2. Select the desired items.
 - [Detailed junction view]: Sets whether to display the junction view mode or not.
 - [Street name pronunciation]: Sets whether to execute the street name pronunciation or not.
 - [Border crossing information]: Sets whether to display the border crossing information or not.

- [Lane guidance]: Sets the lane guidance on/off.
- [Camera alert]/[Danger zone alert]: Sets whether to execute the camera alert or not.
- The [Camera alert] or [Danger zone alert] is displayed only when the Wi-Fi Network has been connected.
- Depending on the region, the [Camera alert] might be changed to [Danger zone alert].
- Depending on the region, the [Camera alert] or [Danger zone alert] might not be supported.



Settings

My data

1. Press [🗘] > [Navigation] > [My data].



- 2. Select the desired items.
 - [Import address book from USB]/ [Export address book to USB]: This function is used to export the address book to USB memory device and to import the address book from USB memory device. For details, refer to "Importing address book from USB" and " Exporting address book to USB" on page 39.
 - [Import My POI from USB]: This function is used to import the POI data including the map information (position, name, or etc) saved to USB memory device.
 Press [Import My POI from USB], then follow the steps 4–6 of "Importing the POI data" on page 41.

Sound

This menu is used to adjust the sound effects for the whole system. (It may vary depending on the type of vehicle.)

()

1. Press [♥] > [Sound].



- 2. Select the desired items.
 - [Position]: This menu allows you to set the sound position. For example, you can set the sound close to the driver-seat so that the volume is relatively lower in the passenger or rear seats.
 - Press [▲]/[▼]/[◀]/[▶] to control the sound positioning.
 - Drag and drop the dot to a desired place to adjust the sound position.
 - Press [] to concentrate the sound in the centre of the vehicle.

- [Volume ratio]: This menu allows you to set the volume level for [Radio], [Media], [Navigation] and [Ringtone].
- Press [-]/[+] to control volume settings.
- Drag the slide bar to control volume settings.
- [Equaliser]: This menu allows you to set the Bass [BASS]/ Middle [MID]/ Treble [TREBLE].
- Press [-]/[+] to control bass/middle/ treble settings.
- Drag the slide bar to control bass/ middle/treble settings.
- Press [Centre] to initialize the settings.
- [Loudness]:
- [Navigation prioritised]: This menu is used to control the volume ratio of the audio and navigation guidance. If the rectangle box of [Navigation prioritised] is checked, navigation guidance volume is louder than audio volume.
- [Volume limitation on startup]: Limits the volume ratio automatically when starting the system. After you turn the system on, audio volume would not be changed if previous volume was moderate (1~20).

70

()

Settings

After you turn the system on, audio volume would be decreased to 20 if previous volume was too high (more than 20).

- [Advanced]: This menu allows you to control automatically the audio volume according to the speed of the vehicle. Press [SDVC].
- [Default]: Resets the sound settings to factory default.
- [Beep]: This menu allows you to play a beep sound whenever you operate the touch screen. Press [Beep].

Ð

Display

This menu is used to adjust the illumination and set the dimming mode for the whole system.

1. Press [♥] > [Display].



- 2. Select the desired items.
 - [Dimming]: Sets the display brightness according to mode changes.
 - [Auto-illumination]: Adjusts the brightness automatically according to surrounding brightness.
 - [Daylight]: Always keeps the brightness high regardless of surrounding brightness.
 - [Night]: Always keeps the brightness low regardless of surrounding brightness.
 - [Brightness]: Press [-]/[+] to set display brightness for daylight or night mode.
 - [Default]: Resets the display settings to factory default.
 - [Display Off]: Press [Display Off] to turn the screen off. Press the screen to turn the screen on.

Bluetooth

This menu describes Bluetooth phone settings.

Bluetooth connections

This menu is used to pair and connect the head unit and a Bluetooth phone.

Press [♥] > [Bluetooth] > [Bluetooth connections].



- Paired device list: Displays the paired Bluetooth device list. When selecting from the list, the device is either connected or disconnected.
- 2 Bluetooth audio connection status: An icon appears when you make a Bluetooth audio connection.
- 3 Bluetooth hands-free connection status: An icon appears when you make a Bluetooth hands-free connection.
- [4] [Add new]: Registers a new Bluetooth device.
- **5** [Delete items]: Selects and deletes a paired device.
- **6** [Delete all]: Deletes all paired devices.
- [7] [Help]: Switches to the Bluetooth connection help screen.

71

()

Settings

Auto connection priority

If auto connection priority is turned on, a Bluetooth device will automatically be connected according to the option setting when the car ignition is turned on.

Press [\$]> [Bluetooth]> [Auto connection priority].



2. Select the desired items.

Note

If there is no phone selected, the previously connected phone will be automatically connected. If there are no previously connected phones, the system will try to connect to devices in the list in order.

System Bluetooth info

Vehicle name

You can change the Bluetooth device name of the vehicle.

 Press []> [Bluetooth] > [System Bluetooth info] > [Vehicle name].



2. Enter the desired name using the keypad, then press [OK].

Note

The default device name is set to i30.

Passkey

You can change the passkey used for Bluetooth device authentication.

 Press [♣] > [Bluetooth] > [System Bluetooth info] > [Passkey].

A	04	:59	ats 4€ #
🔅 Passkey			Û
0	0	0	0
1	2	3	×
4	5	6	~
7	8	9	ОК
*	0	#	

^{2.} Enter the passkey using the keypad.

Note

The passkey is a 4-digit authentication code used for a Bluetooth connection between the mobile phone and car system. The default passkey is set to 0000.

Default

This menu is used to reset the Bluetooth settings to factory default.

- 1. Press [♥] > [Bluetooth] > [Default].
- 2. Press [Default] > [Yes].
Phone projection

This menu describes phone projection settings.

1. Press [♥] > [Phone projection].



- 2. Press the desired items.
 - [Android Auto]: If Android Auto is checked, you can use the functions of your Android device with a USB cable connected.
 - [Apple CarPlay]: If Apple CarPlay is checked, you can use the functions of your iPhone with a USB cable connected.

Custom button

You can assign a function to custom button.

()

1. Press $[\diamondsuit]$ > [Custom button].



2. Select the desired function.

Date/Time

This menu describes date and clock settings.

1. Press [✿] > [Date/Time].



- 2. Select the desired items.
 - [GPS time]: Displays time according to the received GNSS time.
 - [24-hour]: Switches to 12 hour or 24 hour.
 - [Daylight savings time]: Turns the daylight savings time on or off. When daylight savings time is turned on, the clock is moved forward one hour.

Note

Time is displayed when the GNSS signal is received after connecting the battery again.

Wi-Fi

•

This menu describes Wi–Fi settings for using TomTom service.

1. Press [♥] > [Wi-Fi].



- 2. Press the desired items.
 - [Wi-Fi]: This menu allows you to turn Wi-Fi on or off.
 - [Wi-Fi network list]: This menu shows available Wi-Fi network list.
 - [How to connect]: This menu provides help to connect to a Wi-Fi network.
 - [Service information]: This menu shows the User ID, Service agreement and MAC address.

Language

This menu is used to set the language of the system.

۲

Press [✿] > [Language].

A		04:59	7* 4® (III
Ô	Language settings		ŋ
	🖸 💥 English		
	🔵 重 Español		
	🔵 🚺 Français		
	🔵 🚺 Italiano		
	🔵 🔜 Magyar		

2. Select the desired language.

Keyboard

This menu is used to configure the keyboard layout for each language.

Configured keyboard layouts are applied to all input modes.

1. Press [✿] > [Keyboard].



- 2. Select the keyboard type.
 - [Default keyboard]: Select [Latin], [Cyrillic] or [Korean].
 - [Keyboard type]: Select [QWERTY], [QWERTZ], [AZERTY] or [ABC].

Screensaver

This menu is used to select the screen displayed when the system power is turned off.

1. Press [✿] > [Screensaver].



- 2. Select the desired items.
 - [Digital]: The digital clock and date is displayed.
 - [Analogue]: The analogue clock and date is displayed.
 - [None]: Nothing is displayed.

User Settings

This menu describes user settings.

- 1. Press [🎝].
- 2. Press [User settings].



()

- 3. Select the desired items.
 - [Media change notifications]: If the box checked, the notification pop-up for media information will be shown on the top of the screen, whenever a content changes.
 - [Mode button steer. Wheel]: Selects the desired feature when you pressing [O] on steering wheel to toggle media modes.

System info

Version info

You can view software version, firmware version, navigation application version, map version and device ID.

Press [**۞**] > [System info] > [Version info].

f	07	7:25 रू	
🕸 System info		t.	
Version info	Software	PD.EUR.0000.158.6.160922	
Update	Firmware	PD.EUR.0.5.121.160921.MICOM	
opuace	NAV APP	INT_AVN_MID.EUR.HMC.160921.97325	
Default	Мар	EUR.09.47.50.582.002.2(D.C1)	
	Device ID	4201610394	



Update

For system's software security, new function addition, and map update, you need an update.

1. Press [♥] > [System info] > [Update].

♠ Ø System info	04:59	ाम रक्षि न्या 🗲
Version info		
Update	The system will be updated	
Default	The system will be	upuateu.
	Update	

- 2. Insert the SD card with latest file downloaded into the SD card slot.
- 3. Press [Update] > [OK].

Once updating is complete, the system will automatically restart.

Notes

 This product requires regular updates for software corrections, new functions and map updates. Updating may require up to 1 hour depending on the data size.

()

- Turning off the power or ejecting the SD card during the update process may result in data loss. Make sure to keep the ignition on and wait until updating is complete.
- Please use only the SD card that was included with the vehicle purchase.
- The use of a separately purchased SD card may result in damage due to heat related deformation.
- Product malfunctions caused by the use of separately purchased SD cards shall not be covered within the product warranty.
- Repeatedly connecting/disconnecting the SD card in a short period of time may cause damage to the device.

Default

This menu is used to reset all settings specified by the user.

- 1. Press [♥] > [System info] > [Default].
- 2. Press [Default] > [Yes].

Note

This [Default] menu cannot be operated if any USB device, iPod or Android Auto/Apple CarPlay device has been connected to the system.

Using rear camera-Option

About Rear Camera

Rear camera is an option for the customers who selected the option.

Rear camera is parking guide system, when the ignition switch is on and a car start-up with being in R position of a transmission lever.

Notes

- Rear camera has an optical lens to secure wide view, so there is a little difference in the distance shown on the screen. For safety, make sure to check the rear, left, and right view by yourself.
- The colour of the parking guide line on the screen may differ from reality.



()

Line Instruction About 0.5 m from the **1** Red line vehicle rear bumper About 1 m from the vehicle 2 Yellow line 1 rear bumper About 3 m from the vehicle 3 Yellow line 2 rear bumper Vehicle path of the left 4 Yellow line 3 side wheel in the vehicle's front passenger seat side Vehicle path of the right side wheel in the vehicle's 5 Yellow line 4 front passenger seat side 6 Blue line Steering neutral path

Note

When driving backwards, it displays drive and natural steering path.

A

()

Before thinking there is a product defect

The current car position as shown on the navigation may differ from the actual position under the following conditions.

- When driving on Y-shaped roads with narrow angles the current position may be displayed in the opposite direction.
- Within city streets, the current position may be displayed on the opposite side or on an offroad position.
- When changing the zoom level from maximum to a different level, the current position may be displayed on a different road.
- If the vehicle is loaded onto a ferry or a car transport vehicle, the current position may be stalled on the last position prior to loading.
- When entering a road after passing an underground parking structure, building parking structure, or roads with many rotations.
- When driving in heavy traffic with frequent starts and stops.
- When driving under slippery conditions, such as heavy sand, snow, etc..
- When the tires have recently been replaced (Especially upon use of spare or studless tires).
- When using tires of improper size.

- When the tire pressure for the 4 tires are different.
- When the replacement tire is worn or used (Especially studless tires having passed a second season).
- When driving near high-rise buildings.
- When a roof carrier has been installed.
- When a long distance route is calculated while driving on an expressway, in such cases, continued driving will automatically enable the system to conduct map matching or use updated GNSS information to provide the current position (In such cases, up to several minutes may be required).

Correct route guidance may not occur due to search conditions or driving position. The following occurrences are not malfunctions:

- Guidance to go straight may be given while driving on a straight road.
- Guidance may not be given even when turning onto an intersection.
- There are certain intersections in which guidance may not occur.

- A route guidance signaling for a u-turn may occur in some No u-turn intersections.
- Route guidance signaling entrance into a Noentry zone may occur (No-entry zone, road under construction, etc.).
- Guidance may be given to a position that is not the actual destination if roads to reach the actual destination do not exist or are too narrow.
- Faulty voice guidance may be given if the vehicle breaks away from the designated route. (e.g. if a turn is made at an intersection while the navigation provided guidance to go straight.)

These situations may occur after conducting route calculation. The following occurrences are not malfunctions:

- Guidance may be given to a position differing from the current position when turning at an intersection.
- When driving in high speeds, route recalculation may take a longer period of time.

78

Before thinking there is a product defect

- 1. Errors which occur during the operation or installation of the device may be mistaken as a malfunction of the actual device.
- 2. If you are having problems with the device, try the suggestions listed below.
- 3. If the problems persist, contact your authorised Hyundai dealer.

()

Problem	Possible Cause
There are small red, blue, or green dots on the screen	Because the LCD is manufactured with technology requiring high point density, a pixel or lighting deficiency may occur within 0.01% of total pixels.
The sound or image is not working	Has the Switch for the vehicle been turned to [ACC] or [ON]?Has the SYSTEM been turned OFF?
The screen is being displayed but sound is not working	 Has the volume been set to a low level? Has the volume been muted?
When the power is turned on, the corners of the screen are dark	 The display appearing somewhat dark after prolonged periods of use is normal with LCD panels. It is not a malfunction. If the screen is very dark, contact your nearest authorised Hyundai dealer for assistance.
Sound is working from only one speaker	Are the positions of Fader or Balance sound controls adjusted to only one side?
Sound does not work in AUX mode	Are the audio connector jacks fully inserted into the AUX terminal?
The external device is not working	Is the external device connected with a standard connector cable?
When turning power on, the most recent mode screen is not displayed	 Within modes that play files by reading external sources, such as USB, iPod, or Bluetooth® streaming mode, the most recently played mode screen prior to turning off power may not properly load. If the corresponding device is not connected, the mode operated prior to the most recent mode will operate. If the previous mode still cannot be properly played, the mode operated prior to that will operate.

۲

79

Troubleshooting

Problem	Possible Cause	Countermeasure
		Replace with a suitable fuse.If the fuse is disconnected again, please contact your authorised Hyundai dealer.
	Device is not properly connected.	Check to see that the device has been properly connected.
The system does not play.	The vehicle battery is low.	Charge the battery if the problem persists, contact your authorised Hyundai dealer.
The image colour/ tone quality is low.	The brightness, saturation, and contrast levels are not set properly.	Properly adjust the brightness, saturation, and contrast levels through Display Setup.
Sound does not work. The volume level is set to the lowest level. Adjust the volume level		Adjust the volume level.
	The connection is not proper.	Check to see that the device has been properly connected.
	The device is currently fast-forwarding, rewinding, scanning, or playing in slow mode.	The sound will not work when the device is fast-forwarding, rewinding, scanning, or playing in slow mode.

Troubleshooting

۲

Problem	Possible Cause	Countermeasure
The sound or image quality is low.	Vibration is occurring from where the conversion switch has been installed.	The sound may be short circuited and the image distorted if the device vibrates.
	Image colour/tone quality is low.	The device will return to normal once vibrations stop.
The USB does not	USB memory is damaged.	Please use after formatting the USB into FAT 16/32, exFAT or NTFS format.
work.	USB memory has been contaminated.	Remove any foreign substances on the contact surface of the USB memory and multimedia terminal.
	A separately purchased USB HUB is being used.	Directly connect the USB memory with the multimedia terminal on the vehicle.
	A USB extension cable is being used.	Directly connect the USB memory with the multimedia terminal on the vehicle.
	A USB which is not a Metal Cover Type USB Memory is being used.	Use standard USB Memory.
	An HDD type, CF, SD Memory is being used.	Use standard USB Memory.
	There are no music files which can be played.	Only MP3, WMA, OGG, FLAC and WAV file formats are supported. Please use only the supported music file formats.
The iPod is not	There are no titles which can be played.	Use iTunes to download and save MP3 files into the iPod.
recognised even though it has been connected.	The iPod firmware version has not been properly updated.	Use iTunes to update the firmware version and reconnect the iPod with the device.
	The iPod device does not recognise downloads.	Reset the iPod and reconnect with the device.

A

۲

 (\bullet)

Trademarks and Licenses

Bluetooth[®] Wireless Technology

🚯 Bluetooth

The Bluetooth Wireless Technology word mark and logos are registered trademarks owned by Bluetooth Wireless Technology SIG, Inc.

iPod®

iPod® is a registered trademark of Apple Inc.

Open Source Software Notice Information

To obtain the source code under GPL, LGPL, MPL and other open source licenses, that is contained in this product, please visit http:// opensource.lge.com.

In addition to the source code, all referred license terms, warranty disclaimers and copyright notices are available for download.

LG Electronics will also provide open source code to you on CD-ROM for a charge covering the cost of performing such distribution (such as the cost of media, shipping and handling) upon email request to opensource@lge.com. This offer is valid for three (3) years from the date on which you purchased the product.

C € 0197①

()



Specification

۲

	Power Supply	DC 14.4 V	
	Operating Power	DC 9 V ~ DC 16 V	
	Current Consumption	Maximum 14 A	
	Dark Current	Maximum 0.5 mA	
Common	Operating Temperature	−20 °C ~ +70 °C	
	Storage Temperature	-40 °C ~ +85 °C	
	Dimensions (Head unit)	295.8 mm (W) X 178.2 mm (H) X 193.7 mm (D)	
	Weight (Head unit)	2.03 kg (with DAB) 1.97 kg (without DAB)	
	Supported Profile	HFP 1.6, A2DP 1.2, AVRCP 1.5, PBAP 1.1	
	Supported Bluetooth	2.0	
Bluetooth	Specification	3.0	
	Frequency Range	2402 MHz ~ 2480 MHz	
	Output (Class2)	1.0 dBm	
	Number of Channels	79	
	Tuning Range	5 A (174.928 MHz) ~ 13F (239.200 MHz)	
DAB (option)	Sensitivity Range	-95 dBm ~ 3 dBm	
	Adjacent Channel Selectivity	35 dB	
	Far Off Selectivity	45 dB	

	AM	
	Tuning range	522 kHz ~ 1620 kHz
	Usable Sensitivity	35 dBuV
Radio	Signal-to-noise ratio	Minimum 45 dB
Rdulu	FM	
	Tuning range	87.50 MHz ~ 108.00 MHz
	Usable Sensitivity	10 dBuV
	Signal-to-noise ratio	Minimum 50 dB
		203.2 mm (8 inches)
	Screen Size	176.4 (W) x 99.36 (H) mm (Active area)
TFT-LCD	Resolution	384,000 pixel
	Operating Method	TFT (Thin Film Transistor)
	Viewing Angle	R/L/U/D 89 (Typ)
	Internal Lighting	LED
	Standard	IEEE 802.11 a/b/g/n/ac
Wi-Fi		2400 MHz ~ 2483.5 MHz
	Frequency Range	5150 MHz ~ 5250 MHz
		5725 MHz ~ 5850 MHz

• Designs and specifications are subject to change without prior notice.

(

83

۲

Support - Hotline

()

()

Web Site: http://www.navigation.com/hyundai

۲

International Toll Free Number: 00800 18 23 53 22

Telephone number for all other countries (or if Toll Free numbers are not supported): +31 555 384 245

P/N:MFL69579038 (O/M)